CCS Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar (Established by Parliament Act 16 of 1970)

Tender Notice

CCS Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar is inviting Tenders for the purchase of following items:-

- Purchase of Colour Spectrophotometer/Colorimeter for College of Fisheries Science,
- 2. Purchase of Lyophilizer/Freeze Dryer for College of Fisheries Science, CCSHAU, Hisar
- 3. Purchase of Desktop Computers (all in One)- 10 Nos. for the Department of Basic Engineering, COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar.
- 4. Purchase of Genset along with Accessories (if any) for Cotton Section Department of Genetics and Plant Breeding, CCSHAU, Hisar
- 5. Purchase of Ultra Water Purification System for College of Fisheries Science, CCSHAU,
- 6. Student chairs (75 nos.), Table (07 nos.; size 8 x 2 feet), Lab working slabs 02 nos. (Upper surface with stone and with storage drawers) and Island lab table (01 no.) o/o Principal, College of Agriculture Bawal, CCS HAU, Hisar.

For detail information and e-tendering schedule, please visit the website http://etenders.hry.nic.in and University website http://hau.ac.in

- Date of start of bid preparation and submission on 15.10.2025 (09:00 hours) and Closing on 04.11.2025 upto 17:00 hours. Opening of Technical Bid on 06.11.2025 at 11.00 A.M. Opening of Financial Bid on 10.11.2025 at 11.00 AM.
 - All updates, amendments, Corrigenda etc. (if any) will be posted only on the CCS HAU Website/Tender website. There will not be any publication of the same through Newspapers or any other media.
 - Interested bidders are advised to deposit bid security/EMD on or before 48:00 hrs of expiring date and time of bid online so as to get the payment verified.



CCS HAU, HISAR

Director (Store & Purchase) CCS HAU, HISAR Ph. No. 01662-255419 E-mail directorspo@gmail.com spo@hau.ernet.in

STANDARD BIDDING DOCUMENT PROCUREMENT OF Student chairs (75 nos.), Table (07 nos.; size8x2 feet), Lab working slabs 02 nos. (upper surface with stone and with storage drawers) and Island lab table (01 nos.) o/o Principal CCSHAU College of Agriculture Bawal.

PART-1 COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

Student chairs (75 nos.), Table (07 nos.; size8x2 feet), Lab working slabs 02 nos. (Upper surface with stone and with storage drawers) and Island lab table (01 nos.) o/o Principal, CCSHAU College of Agriculture Bawal.

DNIT Amount 12.90 Lac (Approx)

Principal CCS Haryana Agricultural University Correge of Agriculture, Bawal-123501 The 34 (Harvana) India

(A.)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Sr. No.	Name of Contents	Page No.
1.	Tender notice	3
2.	Particulars	4
3.	Detailed Specifications	5
4.	Detail Notice Inviting Tender	6-7
5.	Terms and conditions	8-11
6.	Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System	12-14
7.	Guideline for Online Payment in e-endering	15-18

Principal

CCS Haryana Agricultural University

College of Agriculture, Bawal-123501

Pawari (Haryana) India

Director (Stores & Purchase) Ch. Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar (Established by Parliament Act No. 16 of 1970)

TENDER NOTICE

The Bids/tenders are invited from the eligible bidders through online bids in the website:

hr Sr. No.	ne Bids/tenders are i tp://etenders.hry.nic.i Description of Job work	Appr. Esti. costRs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Rs.)	Tender Document Fee & e-Service Fee (Rs.) Tender	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	time of Earnest Money	Expiry date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	T/Fin. bids
1.	Student chairs (75 nos.), Table (07 nos.; size8x2 feet), Lab working slabs 02 nos. (upper surface with stone and with storage drawers) and Island lab table (01 nos.) O/O Principal CCSHAU College of Agriculture Bawal.		64500/-	Document Rs. 1000/- e-Service Fee Rs.1180/-		upto 17:00 hours	upto 17:00 hours	at 10:00 A.M & Finance Bid 10:11 1-11 at 10:00 A.M

(i) Cost of Bid document (to be paid Online) is above mentioned (non refundable) for bid to be deposited through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts.

(ii) The further details and e-tendering schedule visit https://etenders.hry.nic.in.& University Website https://hau.ac.in

(iii) E-Service fee Rs. 1180/- required to be filled/provided at the time of online bid preparation stage.

(iv) Corrigendum if any will be issued on the University website only.

Principal

CCS Haryana Agricultural Universit; College of Agriculture, Bawal-123501 Rewari (Harvana) India

Particulars of the material to be purchased

Sr. No.	Items to be purchased
act for ny ¹ iona gloris q	Purchase of Student chairs (75 nos.), Table (07 nos.; size8x2 feet), Lab working slabs 02 nos. (upper surface with stone and with storage drawers) and Island lab table (01 nos.) o/o Principal CCSHAU College of Agriculture Bawal.

principal
perte dant mensi to best on the cost Haryana Agricultural Universit
perte dant mensi to best on the cost Haryana Agricultura, Sawai-12356.
College of Agricultura, Sawai-12356.
College of Agricultura, Pawari (Haryana) India

SPECIFICATIONS

Purchase of Student chairs (75 nos.), Table (07 nos.; size8x2 feet), Lab working slabs 02 nos. (Upper surface with stone and with storage drawers) and Island lab table (01 nos.) o/o Principal CCSHAU College of Agriculture Bawal.

Sr.	Items to be purchased	Quantity	SPECIFICATIONS
No. I.	Student chairs (75 nos.)	75 Nos.	Arm: P4 Writing pad: Folding with size
2.	Table	07 Nos.	535x300x18 mm 8x2 feet, Attached
3.	Lab working slabs (upper surface with stone and	02 nos.	Attached
١.	with storage drawers) Island lab table	01 nos	Attached

SPECIFICATION

Table (8x2)

Size min 2400mm (W) x 600mm (D) x 750mm (H). The tabletop size of 25mm thick PLPB board (BSL/OSL) with min. 2.8mm thick PVC edge banding tape. An upper lacquered glass panel of 8mm thickness, measuring size min. 900mm (W) x 300mm (H), is mounted on brackets. The base sizemust be 50mm x 50mm pipe, with connecting members made from size min. 50 x 25mm pipe.

Lab working Slabs (Horizontal lab table)

Size min. 7200(W) x 750(D) x 900(H) mm. Storage box sizemin. 600(W) x 550(D) x 860(H) mm with 1 drawer, 1 shutter, and 1 shelf. Body 0.8mm thick sheet, and a skirting of 0.8mm thickness at the bottom of each box. Boxes mustopen on both sides and covered with 0.8mm thick side covers.

A modesty panel, min. 0.8mm thick and duly powder-coated, is provided at the back of the boxes. Leg space with a footrest of 1.2mm thick sheet.

Corner sink table size min. (900 x 900 mm) with a PVC sink and a two-way tap. All components are manufactured from high-quality Cold Rolled Close Annealed

Principal Agricultural II

CC3 Haryana Agricultural University College of Agriculture, Sawal-123501 Rewerl (Haryana) India (CRCA) sheet, treated for anti-corrosion, and powder-coated after a ten-tank phosphating process with a coating thickness of 60 to 70 microns.

Vertical lab table

Size min. 11100(W) x 750(D) x 900(H) mm. Storage box size min. 600(W) x 550(D) x 860(H) mm and is provided with 1 drawer, 2 shutters, and 1 shelf. Body size min. 0.8mm thick sheet, with a skirting of 0.8mm thickness at the bottom of each box. Both sides of the boxes are open and covered with 0.8mm thick side covers.

The tabletop min. 18mm thick granite. A 0.8mm thick, duly powder-coated modesty panel is provided at the back of the boxes. The table includes a leg space with a 1.2mm thick footrest.

The setup also incorporates a corner sink table size min. (900 x 900 mm) with a PVC sink and a two-way tap. All components are manufactured from high-quality Cold Rolled Close Annealed (CRCA) sheet, anti-corrosion treated, and powder-coated using a ten-tank phosphating process with a coating thickness of 60 to 70 microns.

Island lab table

Size min. 3000(W) x 1500(D) x 900(H) mm. Storage box size min. 700(W) x 550(D) x 860(H) mm and is provided with 1 drawer, 2 shutters, and 1 shelf. Body min. 0.8mm thick sheet, with a 0.8mm thick skirting at the bottom of each box. Both sides of the boxes are open and covered with min. 0.8mm thick side covers.

The tabletop min. 18 mm thick granite. A 0.8mm thick, duly powder-coated modesty panel is provided at the back of the boxes. The table includes a leg space with a min. 1.2 mm thick footrest.

Corner sink table size min. (900 x 900 mm) with a PVC sink and a two-way tap. All components are manufactured from high-quality Cold Rolled Close Annealed (CRCA) sheet, anti-corrosion treated, and powder-coated using a ten-tank phosphating process with a coating thickness of 60 to 70 microns.

On top of the lab table

Reagent rack of size min. 1000(W) x 300(D) x 750(H) mm is provided, with 0.8mm thick duly powder-coated side covers, 2 shelves, and 1 raceway made from 0.8mm thick sheet. All materials are made from high-quality CRCA sheet, treated for anti-corrosion, and finished with the same ten-tank phosphating and powder coating process.

annealed(CRCA) sheet anticorrosion treated components, duly power coated with ten tank phosphating procedure with 60 to 70 microns.

Principat

Cos Heryana Agriculture: Universit

Codege of Agriculture: Sawok 123521;

codege of Agriculture: Bawok 123521;

charamara Mariana Analysis and press 200 agriculture and agriculture ag

DETAIL NOTICE INVITING E-TENDER

E-tender is invited for below mentioned Security Job in single stage two cover system i.e. Request for Pre-Qualification/Technical Bid (online Bid under PQQ/Technical envelope) and request for Financial Bid (comprising of price bid Proposal under online available Commercial Envelop):-

Sr. No.	Description of Work/Items	EMD to be deposited by Bidder (Rs.)	Tender Document Fee & e-Service Fee (Rs.)	& Time of	Date & time of Bid of EMD Submission	Preparation & Submission
1	Purchase of Plastic Folder with Printing, File cover kachha with printing, Computer paper A-4, Writing Pad & Ball Pen O/o Director (Stores & Purchases), CCSHAU, Hisar.	64500/-	Tender Document Rs. 1000/- e-Service Fee Rs.1180/-	15.10.2025 (09:00 hrs) bid Application	upto 17:00 hours	upto 17:00 hours

Under this process, the Pre-qualification/Technical online bid Application as well as online Price Bid shall be invited at single stage under two covers i.e. PQQ/Technical & Commercial Envelope. Eligibility and qualification of the Applicant will be first examined based on the details submitted online under first cover (PQQ or Technical) with respect to eligibility and qualification criteria prescribed in this Tender document. The Price Bid under the second cover shall be opened for only those Applicants whose PQQ/Technical Applications are responsive to eligibility and qualifications requirements as per Tender document.

1. The payment for Tender Document Fee and e-Service Fee shall be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the payment for EMD can be made online directly through RTGS/NEFT available at the Single e-Procurement portal of GoH (Govt. of Haryana) and also mentioned under the Tender Document.

Intending bidders will be mandatorily required to online sign-up (create user account) on the website https://etenders.hry.nic.in. to be eligible to participate in the e-Tender. He/She will be required to make online payment of (Rs. 250000/-) towards EMD fee in due course of time. The intended bidder fails to pay EMD fee under the stipulated time frame shall not be allow to submit his / her bids for the respective event / Tenders.

3. The interested bidders must remit the funds at least T+1 working day (Transaction day + One working Day) in advance i.e. on or before (); and make payment via RTGS /NEFT to the beneficiary account number specified under the online generated challan. The intended bidder / Agency thereafter will be able to successfully verify their

Principal.

CS Haryana Agricultural University
College of Agriculture, Bawal-123501

Rewari (Haryana) India

payment online, and submit their bids on or before the expiry date & time of the respective events/Tenders at https://etenders.hry.nic.in.

The interested bidders shall have to pay mandatorily e-Service fee (under document fee -Non refundable) of Rs.1000/- (Rupee One Thousand Only) online by using the service of secure electronic gateway. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between bidders & online payment authorization networks.

The Payment for document fee/ e-Service fee can be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking.

The Bidders can submit their tender documents (Online) as per the dates mentioned in the key dates:-

Key Dates

		Key Dates				
Sr. No.	Department Stage	Bidder's Stage	Start date and time	Expiry date and time		
1	Stores firmit statis midding	Download and Bid	(09:00 hours)	upto 17:00 hours		
2	Technical Bid Opening	CO. T. C.	CG 1 1 - 2025			
3	Financial Bid Opening		10-11-2025 at 10:00 A.M			

- 1) The Applicants/bidders have to complete 'Application / Bid Preparation & Submission' stage on scheduled time as mentioned above. If any Applicant / bidder failed to complete his / her aforesaid stage in the stipulated online time schedule for this stage, his / her Application/bid status will be considered as 'Applications / bids not submitted'.
- 2) Applicant/Bidder must confirm & check his/her Application/bid status after completion of
- 3) Applicant/Bidder can rework on his/her bids even after completion of 'Application/Bid Preparation & submission stage' (Application/Bidder Stage), subject to the condition that the rework must take place during the stipulated time frame of the Applicant/Bidder Stage.
- 4) In the first instance, the online payment details of tender document fee + e-Service and EMD & PQQ/Technical Envelope shall be opened. Henceforth financial bid quoted against each of the item by the shortlisted bidder/ Agency wherever required shall be opened online in the presence of such bidders/Agency who either themselves or through their representatives choose to be present. The bidder can submit online their bids as per the dates mentioned in the schedule/Key Dates above.

The bids shall be submitted online in two separate envelopes:

Envelope 1: Technical Bid

The bidders shall upload the required eligibility & technical documents online in the Technical Bid.

CCS Haryana Agricultural University Principal Gollage of Agriculture, Bawal-123501 Rewari (Harvana) India

Envelope 2: Commercial Bid

The bidders shall quote the prices in price bid format under Commercial Bid.

Terms & conditions

- The quotations received after due date/or time will be summarily rejected. 1.
- The security/earnest money equivalent to 5% of the total cost of the material (upto 50.00 lakhs.) whereas the Security/Earnest Money equivalent to minimum 2.50 lakhs or 1% (one precent) of the total cost of the material whichever is higher for the material/equipments above Rs. 50.00 lakhs for tenders/e-tenders. The security will be rounded off to nearest Rs.10/- in the name of Director (Stores & Purchases), CCS HAU, Hisar
- The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the The delivery period can be extended by the Central Purchase Committee/or Store Purchase Officer only in exceptional cases on written request of the supplier explaining reasons/circumstances due to which the delivery period could not be adhered to. In case the material is not supplied within the delivery period, the supplier shall be liable to pay us compensation amount equivalent to one percent each day or such amount as the CPC/ Store Purchase Officer may decide that the quantity remains incomplete including installation, provided that entire amount of compensation shall not exceed 10% of the total amount of the cost of the material supplied. An appeal against these orders shall, however, lie with the Vice-Chancellor, CCS HAU, Hisar whose decision shall be final.
- In case the supplier/contractor fails to execute the supply order/contract on the rates, terms & conditions as contained in the supply order within the stipulated period, the security/earnest money shall be forfeited besides any other action as may be considered necessary by the CPC
- The rates should be quoted on price list less discount, FOR University Campus or offices situated at outstations as the case may be. The rates quoted Ex-Godown may be rejected. All charges payable by the University such as Sales Tax, Packing & Forwarding and other levies like Excise duty, Custom Duty, Octroi, etc. should be mentioned in the quotation/tender. The charges not mentioned in the quotation/tender shall not be paid by the University. The University does not issue
 - The supplies should be offered from ready stock. All supplies will have to be executed within 15 days of the issue of supply order failing which the order is
- The validity period of the quotation/tender and Guarantee/Warranty period of the material, if any, should be mentioned specifically. The offer must be valid for a period of atleast three months from the date of opening of quotation/tender.
- The University/its Offices at Hisar and outstations do not make payment in advance or against documents through Bank. However, as a matter of general policy we try to make the payment within 30 days of the delivery subject to proper installation, wherever applicable and satisfaction of the Inspection Committee.

The quantity can be increased/decreased by the University.

CS Haryana Agricultural Universit, College of Agriculture, Bawai-123501 Rewari (Haryana) India

- 10. The current price list duly authenticated by the manufacturer with date, signature and seal along with literature/pamphlets may also be supplied along with the offer.
- 11. If you or your principals are on rate contract with DGS&D, DS&D, Haryana, Controller of Stores, this may be mentioned specifically in your offer and the same duly attested may also be attached.
- 12. The University is situated outside the municipal limits and as such no octroi is payable by us if the material is sent by rail/full truck load. In case the material is received through goods transport company by road, the transport companies charged delivery charges, labour charges and octroi charges. It may be mentioned specifically as to whether the material will be sent by rail or by road through goods transport company.

13. The make and complete specifications of the material should be clearly mentioned and catalogue if any be sent.(make/specification will be given by the

The acceptance of the material is subject to approval of our Inspection HAU). 14.

Committee/Technical Committee or Experts.

The acceptance of the quotation/tender will rest with the CPC which does not bind himself to accept the lowest quotation and reserves the right to reject any or 15. all items of quotation/tender without assigning any reason therefore. The CPC reserves the right to accept quotation/tender in part i.e. any item or any quantity and to reject it for the rest.

It is our policy to make all purchases from the manufacturers or though their authorized dealers. If you are manufacturer/authorized dealer, proof thereof may kindly be given alongwith the quotation/tender failing which the same is likely to be rejected without assigning any reason. A copy of the letter from the manufacturers may kindly be attached being authorized dealer/stockist/distributor

- The University is registered with the Department of Science and Industrial Research, Ministry of Science and Technology, New Delhi in terms of Govt. 17. Notification No. Notification No.10/97-Central Excise dated 1 March, 1997 and Notification No.51/96-Custom dated 23 July, 1996 vide Registration No. TU/V/RG-CDE (74)/2015 dated 5.11.2015 upto 31.08.2020. Thus the University is exempted from payment of Custom duty and Excise duty. The consignee will issue necessary certificate duly countersigned by the Registrar, CCS HAU, Hisar.
 - It may be certified that you have not been debarred/black listed for any reason by DGS&D, DS&D Haryana or any State Govt./University/PSU etc. particulars of the same be furnished. Concealing of facts will not only lead to cancellation of the supply order but may also warrant legal action.

For any enquiry, the undersigned can be contacted at Phone No.01662-284317 & or 01662-255419 on working days (Monday to Saturday except 2nd and 4th Saturday) during office hours (9.00 A.M. to 5.00 P.M. during August to April and 7.00 A.M. to 2.00 P. M. during May to July).

The family members of the university employees are not allowed to send their Such quotations/tenders, if received, will outrightly be 20 quotations/tenders.

The disputes, if any, shall be subject to jurisdiction of Hisar Courts. Any other jurisdiction mentioned in the quotations or invoices of the manufacturers/dealers etc. shall be invalid and shall have no legal sanctity.

Principal CCS Haryana Agricultural University College of Agriculture, Bawal-123561 Rewari (Haryana) India

Terms and conditions for the material to be imported

- Country of origin should be mentioned.
- Goods supplied should conform to the standards mentioned in the technical specifications or as latest standards issued by the concerned institution.
- 3. **Performance security:** The responsive bidder shall be required to deposit Performance security equivalent to minimum 2.50 lakhs or 1% (one precent) of the total cost of the material ordered valid for guarantee/ warrantee period plus 75 days.
- 4. The material supplied shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage Incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery of material. The insurance shall be in an amount equal to 110 percent of CIF or CIP value of goods.
- 5. Warranty/Guarantee: the material be quoted with Warranty/Guarantee period of 12 months after the date of delivery and acceptance at final destination or 18 months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading whichever is earlier.
- 6. **Payment**: On shipment 90% of the cost of material shall be paid through Letter of Credit established in a Bank of its country and upon submission of the documents as specified below. Letter of credit shall be established in a bank of its country and the standard applicable.
- 7. Balance Payment: Balance 10 percent payment shall be paid within 30 days of receipt of claim supported by the acceptance certificate issued by the Purchaser's representative. Payment of local currency portion including Agency commission, if any, including AMC shall be made in Indian currency within 30 days of presentation of claim supported by a Certificate from the purchaser declaring that the goods have been delivered and all other contract services have been performed.
- 8. Conversion Rates: The conversion rates of foreign currency shall be taken into consideration as applicable on the date of opening of the tenders.
- 9. **Bid Security**: Bid security should be valid for 45 days beyond the validity of the bids
- 10. Validity: The tender should be valid at least 45 days from the date of opening of tenders.
- 11. Clarifications on tenders: During evaluation of the tenders, the purchaser may, at its discretion, ask the bidder for clarification of bids. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in prices or substance of the tender will be sought, offered or permitted.

Principal
Principal
CGS Harvana Agricultural University
College of Agriculture, Bawai-123501
College of Mariculture, Bawai-123501

- Purchaser's right to accept/or reject any or all the tenders: The purchaser reserves the right to accept/or reject any or all the bids and to annul the bidding process and 12. reject all the bids at any time prior of placing the supply order without assigning any reasons therefore without any obligations to inform the affected bidders.
- Taxes & Duties: It will be the responsibility of the supplier for the payment of all 13. taxes and duties to their respective Govt.
- Custom Duty: Chaudhary Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar is exempted from payment of Custom Duty as per notification issued by the Govt. of 14. India. Hence no custom duty shall be paid except to the extent payable. However necessary documents, certificate in this regard shall be supplied by the Purchaser well in time only on receipt of information /documents regarding shipment of material.
- Liquidated damages: The applicable rate of liquidated damages is 0.5% per week or part thereof and a maximum deduction/recovery is 10% of the contract price. This 15. will be applicable when the material is not supplied during delivery period mentioned in the supply order and/or not installed within the stipulated period.
- Right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract: When the required material is not supplied by the supplier within the delivery period as per contract/supply order 16. and the liquid damages cross the limit of 10% the purchaser reserves the right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract and reserves the right to recover the Liquid damages out of the EMD/or Performance security besides other action as deemed proper.
- Delivery Documents Within 24 hours of shipment, the supplier shall notify The purchaser and the Insurance Company by cable or telex or Fax the full of the 17. shipment including contract number, Description of Goods, quantity, the vessel, the bill of landing number and date, port of loading, date of shipment, port of discharge etc. The supplier shall mail the following documents to the Purchaser, with a copy to the Insurance Company:
- 4 copies of Supplier's Invoice showing Goods description, quantity, unit price and i)
- Original and 4 copies of the negotiable, clean, on band bill of landing marked freight prepaid and 4 copies of non-negotiable bill of landing. ii)
- 4 copies of packing list identifying contents of each package. iii)
- Insurance Certificate. iv)
- Manufacturer's/Supplier's Certificate.
- Inspection Certificate issued by the nominated Inspection Agency and the Supplier's V) vi) Factory Inspection Report
- Certificate of Origin.
- Excise Gate Pass (octroi receipts wherever applicable) duly sealed indicating vii) viii) payment made; and
- Any of the documents evidencing payments of Statutory Taxes. ix)



The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser at least one week before arrival of Goods at the port or place of arrival and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System

These conditions will over-rule the conditions stated in the tender documents, wherever relevant and applicable.

1. Registration of bidders on e-Procurement Portal:-

All the bidders intending to participate in the tenders process online are required to get registered on the centralized e - Procurement Portal i.e. https://etenders.hry.nic.in. Please visit the website for more details.

Obtaining a Digital Certificate:

- 2.1 The Bids submitted online should be encrypted and signed electronically with a Digital Certificate to establish the identity of the bidder bidding online. These Digital Certificates are issued by an Approved Certifying Authority, by the Controller of Certifying Authorities, Government of India.
- 2.2 A Digital Certificate is issued upon receipt of mandatory identity (i.e. Applicant's PAN Card) and Address proofs and verification form duly attested by the Bank Manager / Post Master / Gazetted Officer. Only upon the receipt of the required documents, a digital certificate can be issued. For more details please visit the website https://etenders.hry.nic.in
- 2.3 The bidders may obtain Class-II or III digital signature certificate from any Certifying Authority or Sub-certifying Authority authorized by the Controller of Certifying Authorities or may obtain information and application format and documents required for the issue of digital certificate from.
- 2.4 The bidder must ensure that he/she comply by the online available important guidelines at the portal https://etenders.hry.nic.in.for Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) including the e-Token carrying DSCs.
- 2.5 Bid for a particular tender must be submitted online using the digital certificate (Encryption & Signing), which is used to encrypt and sign the data during the stage of bid preparation. In case, during the process of a particular tender, the user loses his digital certificate (due to virus attack, hardware problem, operating system or any other problem) he will not be able to submit the bid online. Hence, the users are advised to keep a backup of the certificate and also keep the copies at safe place under proper security (for its use in case of emergencies).

Principal

CCS Harvana Agricultural University

College of Agriculture, Bawal-123501

Rewari (Harvana) India

- 2.6 In case of online tendering, if the digital certificate issued to the authorized user of a firm is used for signing and submitting a bid, it will be considered equivalent to a no-objection certificate /power of attorney / lawful authorization to that User. The firm has to authorize a specific individual through an authorization certificate signed by all partners to use the digital certificate as per Indian Information Technology Act 2000. Unless the certificates are revoked, it will be assumed to represent adequate authority of the user to bid on behalf of the firm in the department tenders as per Information Technology Act 2000. The digital signature of this authorized user will be binding on the firm.
- In case of any change in the authorization, it shall be the responsibility of management / partners of the firm to inform the certifying authority about the change and to obtain the digital signatures of the new person / user on behalf of the firm / company. The procedure for application of a digital certificate however will remain the same for the new user.
- The same procedure holds true for the authorized users in a private/Public limited company. In this case, the authorization certificate will have to be signed by the directors of the company.

Pre-requisites for online bidding: 3

In order to operate on the electronic tender management system, a user's machine is required to be set up. A help file on system setup/Pre-requisite can be obtained from Nextenders (India) Pvt. Ltd. or downloaded from the home page of the website - https://etenders.hry.nic.inThe link for downloading required java applet & DC setup are also available on the Home page of the e-tendering

Online Viewing of Detailed Notice Inviting Tenders:

The bidders can view the detailed N.I.T and the time schedule (Key Dates) for all the tenders floated through the single portal eProcurement system on the Home Page at https:// https://etenders.hry.nic.in.

Download of Tender Documents:

The tender documents can be downloaded free of cost from the eProcurement portal https:// https://etenders.hry.nic.in.

6Key Dates:

The bidders are strictly advised to follow dates and times as indicated in the online Notice Inviting Tenders. The date and time shall be binding on all bidders. All online activities are time tracked and the system enforces time locks that ensure that no activity or transaction can take place outside the start and end dates and the time of the stage as defined in the online Notice Inviting

7Online Payment of Tender Document Fee, eService fee, EMD fees & Bid Preparation & Submission (POO/ Technical & Commercial/Price Bid):

> Principal S Haryana Agricultural University College of Agriculture, Bawal-123501 Rewari (Haryana) India

i) Online Payment of Tender Document Fee + e-Service fee:

The online payment for Tender document fee, eService Fee & EMD can be done using the secure electronic payment gateway. The Payment for Tender Document Fee and eService Fee shall be made by bidders/ Vendors online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the Payment for EMD shall be made online directly through RTGS / NEFT. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between contractors and Debit card / online payment authorization networks.

ii) PREPARATION & SUBMISSION Of online APPLICATIONS/BIDS:

Detailed Tender documents may be downloaded from e-procurement website (https://etenders.hry.nic.in) and tender mandatorily be submitted online.

Scan copy of Documents to be submitted/uploaded for Prequalification or Technical bid under online PQQ/ Technical Envelope: The required documents (refer to DNIT) shall be prepared and scanned in different file formats (in PDF /JPEG/MS WORD format such that file size is not exceed more than 10 MB) and uploaded during the on-line submission of PQQ or Technical Envelope.

FINANCIAL or Price Bid PROPOSAL shall be submitted mandatorily online under Commercial Envelope and original not to be submitted manually)

Principal

CCS Haryana Agricultural University
College of Agriculture, Bawal-123501

Rewari (Haryana) India

Guideline for Online Payments in e-tendering

Post registration, bidder shall proceed for bidding by using both his digital certificates (one each for encryption and signing). Bidder shall proceed to select the tender he is interested in. On the respective Department's page in the e-tendering portal, the Bidder would have following options to make payment for tender document & EMD:

- A. Debit Card
- B. Net Banking
- C. RTGS/NEFT

Operative Procedures for Bidder Payments

A) Debit Card

The procedure for paying through Debit Card will be as follows.

- (i) Bidder selects Debit Card option in e-Procurement portal.
- (ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount and the card charges to be paid by bidder. The portal also displays the total amount to be paid by the bidder.
- (iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button
- (iv)The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Debit Card payment gateway screen.
- (v) Bidder enters card credentials and confirms payment
- (vi) The gateway verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message, which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.
- (vii) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal
- (viii) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal. The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same,
- (ix) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

Principal
Principal
College of Agriculture, Bawal-12350
College of Agriculture, Bawal-12350
Rewari (Maryana) India

Principal
College of Agricultural University
College of Agriculturs, Bawai-123501
Rawari (Harvans) India

B) Net Banking

The procedure for paying through Net Banking will be as follows.

- (i) Bidder selects Net Banking option in e-Procurement portal.
- (ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount to be paid by bidder.
- (iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button
- (iv) The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Net Banking payment gateway screen displaying list of Banks
- (v) Bidder chooses his / her Bank
- (vi) The Net Banking gateway redirects Bidder to the Net Banking page of the selected Bank
- (vii) Bidder enters his account credentials and confirms payment
- (viii) The Bank verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message to the Net Banking gateway which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.
- (ix) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal
- (x) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal.

The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same. (xi) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

C) RTGS/ NEFT

The bidder shall have the option to make the EMD payment via RTGS/ NEFT. Using this module, bidder would be able to pay from their existing Bank account through RTGS/NEFT. This would offer a wide reach for more than 90,000 bank branches and would enable the bidder to make the payment from almost any bank branch across India.

- I. Bidder shall log into the client e-procurement portal using user id and password as per existing process and selects the RTGS/NEFT payment option.
- ii. Upon doing so, the e-procurement portal shall generate a pre-filled challan. The challan will have all the details that is required by the bidder to make RTGS-NEFT payment.
- iii. Each challan shall therefore include the following details that will be pre-populated:
- Beneficiary account no: (unique alphanumeric code for e-tendering)
- Beneficiary IFSC Code:
- Amount:
- Beneficiary bank branch:
- Beneficiary name:



- iv. The Bidder shall be required to take a print of this challan and make the RTGS/NEFT on the basis of the details printed on the challan.
- v. The bidder would remit the funds at least T+1 day (Transaction + One day) in advance to the last day and make the payment via RTGS / NEFT to the beneficiary account number as mentioned in the challan.
- vi. Post making the payment, the bidder would login to the e-Tendering portal and go to the payment page. On clicking the RTGS / NEFT mode of payment, there would be a link for real time validation. On clicking the same, system would do auto validation of the payment made.

Sr no.	Scenario	Do's / Don't's
	In the event of making Payment through NEFT/RTGS	 • It is the bidder's responsibility to ensure that RTGS/NEFT payments are made to the exact details as mentioned in the challan which are: 1) Beneficiary account no: <client code=""> + <random number=""> 2) Beneficiary IFSC Code: As prescribed by ICICI Bank (this shall remain same across all tenders) 3) Amount: As mentioned on the challan. It is specific for every tender/transaction 4) Beneficiary bank branch: ICICI Bank Ltd, CMS 5) Beneficiary name: As per the challan • For every tender, details in the challan are different and specific to that tender only. Bidder should not make use of a challan for making payment for another tenders' EMD • It is advised that all the bidders make payment via RTGS/NEFT at least one day in advance to the last day of tender submission as certain amount of time is required for settlement and various parites are involved. The payment may not be available for the bidder validation. In such cases bidder may not be able to submit the tender • Bidder has to make only single payment against a challan as per the amount mentioned on the challan. • Bidder must do the payment before tender validity gets expired</random></client>

Principal
Principal
CCS Haryana Agriculture, Bawal-123501
College of Agriculture, India
Rewari (Haryana) India

Don't's

- Bidder should not enter erroneous details while filling the NEFT/RTGS form at their bank. The following possibilities may arise:
- Incorrect IFSC code mentioned:- Transaction would be rejected and the amount would be refunded back in to the bidders account
- 2) Incorrect Beneficiary account number mentioned(<client code> + <random number>):-
- a) In case, the beneficiary account number mentioned is incorrect the transaction would be rejected and the bid would not be accepted.
- 3) Incorrect Amount mentioned: The amount would be rejected if the amount mentioned in while making the payment is incorrect. Such cases will be captured as unreconciled transactions and will be autorefunded directly to bidder's account.

In the event of any discrepancy, payment would not be considered and bidder would not be allowed to bid/ participate.

- Bidder is not supposed to use challan generated in one tender for payment against another tender since details in the challan are unique to the tender and bidder combination.
- Bidder must not make multiple or split payments against a particular challan. Any split payment received against the same challan will be refunded back to the bidder.
- Bidder would not be entitled to claim that he is deprived of participating in the tender because his funds are blocked with the division on account of incorrect payment made by the bidder

Principal

Principal

CCS Haryana Agriculture, Bawai-123501

College of Agriculture, Bawai-123501

Rewarl (Haryana) India

Director (Stores & Purchase)
CCSHAU Hisar rchases
CCS HAU, HISAR

Technical Eligibility Criteria

- The bidder/OEM should be a reputed manufacturer of wooden and steel furniture items and should have its own manufacturing set-up in India from last 10 years and more. Documentary proof such as PAN, Incorporation Certificate, Factory License and Trade Mark Certificate for their Brand Name, should be submitted.
- The bidder can also be an Authorized Dealer of OEM. In this case project specific Manufacturer Authorization Certificate from OEM should be submitted along with the tender. Authorized Dealer can use the Eligibility and Pre-qualification documents of their OEM.
- 3. The bidder/OEM should submit GST Registration Certificate, EPF Registration Certificate and ESIC Registration Certificate along with documentary proof of latest GST Return, EPF Challan and ESIC Challan.
- 4. The bidder/OEM should have operational Toll-Free Number to attend the calls regarding repair/ maintenance. Last 3 months bills should be submitted along with an undertaking confirming that the Toll-Free Number will be operational for next five years.
- 5. The samples of items may be called by Department from technically qualified bidders. If the samples submitted by the bidder would not be up to the mark as per the tender requirement, the tender of such bidders will be rejected and their financial bid will not be opened.
- 6. The bidder/OEM should have ISO 9001:2015, ISO 14001:2015, ISO 45001:2018 and ISO 50001:2018 from NABCB accredited agencies. Copies to be enclosed.
- 7. The bidder/OEM should be a member of BIFMA, IGBC and CII. Valid Membership Certificate to be submitted.
- The bidder/OEM should have Green Pro or Green Co certificate from Confederation of Indian Industry (CII) for the offered product range. Copy of the same should be submitted.
- The bidder/OEM should have AIOTA Certificate for Office Furniture and Seating System, Education Furniture. Name of the bidder/OEM has to be listed on AIOTA website.
- The bidder/OEM should have GRIHA certificate from GRIHA India. Copy of Certificate to be submitted.
- 11. The quoted prices shall remain valid for a period of one year from the date of award of contract. In the event of any reduction in the cost of any furniture item during this period, the vendor shall notify the department and extend the corresponding benefit to the department on subsequent purchases made within the validity period.
- 12. Upload Manufacturer authorization: Wherever Authorized Distributers are submitting the bid, Bidder must submit "Bid Specific Authorization" certificate from OEM in original "ink signed and stamped" after the release date of the bid.

PRINCIPAL
COSHAU COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE
PAVAL (REWAR) 123591 (HR.)

- 13. Availability of Service Centres: Bidder/OEM must have a Functional Authorized Service Centre (For assistance or support for quoted Products) in the State of each Consignee's Location in case of carry-in warranty (Not applicable in case of onsite warranty). If service center is not already there at the time of bidding, successful bidder/ OEM shall have to establish one within 30 days of award of contract.
- 14. In case the bidder is an authorized distributor/ dealer then all the required documents of OEM would be applicable for qualification.
- 15. The bidder should furnish the following undertakings and declarations on its letter head and upload with the bid:-
 - Quoted item is of the latest of technology and till date no revised or amended version has been launched and the spare parts will remain available for at least for next 3 years.

ii. Products to be supplied/ installed should be brand new and as per the exact specification provided in the bid document.

iii. The bidder should be a Proprietorship Firm/ Partnership firm/ Company No consortium is allowed.

- 16. Acceptance by bidder for 2 mandatory preventive visits during the warranty period and communicate with department for technical support and assistance.
- 17. The Successful Bidder has to provide 3 years comprehensive warranty for all quoted products. Declaration in this regard is to be enclosed.
- 18. The OEM/bidder should submit test report of all incoming raw material (steel tube PLT, MDF, CRC sheet/ pipe & Foam etc) being tested as per mentioned IS standard from any NABL accredited lab before using same for manufacturing (report not older than 5 months from date of tender should be submitted). The reports can be on the name of OEM or its supplier supplying the raw material to that OEM.
- 19. To qualify for award of the contract, each bidder/OEM in its name should have: -
 - Minimum average annual financial turnover (as certified by the Chartered Accountant) during the last three years, ending 31st March of the previous financial year, should not be less than 30% of the value of work. The turn over shall be updated to price level of the last financial year at the rate of 8% per year compounded yearly.

ii. Experience of having successfully completed or substantially completed similar works (supply of furniture) as applicable for that type of tender during the last seven years ending last day of month previous to the one in which bids are invited should be either of the following: -

Three similar works each costing not less than 40% of the value of work.

- Two similar works each costing not less than 50% of the value of work. Or
- One similar work costing not less than 80% of the value of work.

CCSHAU COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE BAWAL (REWAR!) 123501 (HR.)



Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar Ph. No.01662-255419

Email: directorspo@gmail.com, spo@hau.ernet.in

STANDARD BIDDING DOCUMENT PROCUREMENT OF ULTRA WATER PURIFICATION SYSTEM FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar

PART 1: COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

NAME OF WORK: - Purchase of ULTRA WATER PURIFICATION SYSTEM FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar

DNIT Amount: Rs. 14.00 lakhs (Approx)

10 2027

PART 1: COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Sr. No.	Name of Contents	Page No.
1.	Tender Notice	3
2.	Detailed Specifications	4
3.	Detail Notice Inviting Tender	5-6
4.	Terms and conditions	7-10
5.	Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System	11-12
6.	Guidelines for Online Payments in e-tendering	13-15

ashward 2027

Director(Store & Purchase) Ch. Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar (Established by Parliament Act No. 16 of 1970)

TENDER NOTICE

The Bids/tenders are invited from the eligible bidders through online bids in the website: http://harvanaeprocurement.gov.in for the work detailed in the table.

Sr. No.	Description of Job Work	Appr. Esti. cost Rs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Rs.)	Tender Document Fee & e-Service Fee (Rs.)	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparatio n & Submissio	Expiry Date & time of Earnest Money submission	Expiry date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Time of openin g T/Fin. bids
1.	ULTRA WATER PURIFICATION SYSTEM FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar	14.00	70,000	e-Service Fee Rs. 1000/- + Document Fee Rs. 3000/-	(09:00 hours)	upto 17:00 hours	upto 17:00 hours	Tech. Bid 6/2-/2025 at 10:00 A.M Financ ial Bid 6/4-11/2025 at 10:00 A.M

(i) Cost of Bid document (to be paid Online) is above mentioned (non refundable) for bid to be deposited through <u>Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts</u>.

(ii) The further details and e-tendering schedule visit https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in& University Website https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in& University

(iii) E-Service fee Rs. 4000/- required to be filled/provided at the time of online bid preparation stage.

Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar

1 CANSON

Detailed Specifications

Technical Specification for the purchase of Ultra Water Purification System

- Microprocessor-controlled system with Type 1 and Type 2 Water producing capability
 and should dispense water directly from the system to avoid a remote dispenser, which
 may be an added cost, and avoid the risk of stagnant water with the following
 specifications:
- ASTM D5196 06(2013) Type I Ultrapure water. for: AA, IC, ICP, Standard buffers, Inorganic and organic trace analysis, HPLC, ICP-MS, IC, TOC analysis, Molecular biology, PCR, DNA, Monoclonal antibodies, and cell culture media.
- Permeate performance at 15°C: 12 L/H or More
- Flow rate: 1 L/min
- Operating pressure in bar, min/max: 1 6 bar
- ASTM I conductivity:0.055 μS/cm
- Resistance at 25°C: 18.2 MΩ.cm
- TOC Value: 1-5 ppb
- Bacterial content in CFU/ml: <1
- Particle content: < 1
- Endotoxins: <0.001EU/ml
- RNase: <0.003ng/ml
- DNase: <0.4pg/μl
- ASTM II conductivity: $0.067 0.1 \mu S/cm$
- Resistance at 25°C clearly 15 10 MΩ.cm("typically" or "maybe" will not be accepted)
- Supply voltage: Automatic voltage regulation to 230 V
- Power consumption: 0.06 kW
- The system should be supplied with a minimum 60-litre tank from the original manufacturer (OEM) with a level control sensor and vent filter.
- The warranty period should be three years after date of installation.
- The company must provide a compliance statement supported by technical literature.

Control of the second of the s

DETAIL NOTICE INVITING TENDER

e-Tender is invited for purchase of below mentioned items in single stage two cover system i.e. Request for Pre-Qualification/Technical Bid (online Bid under PQQ/ Technical Envelope) and Request for Financial Bid (comprising of price bid Proposal under online available Commercial Envelope):-

Sr. No.	Description of Job Work	Appr. Esti. cost Rs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Rs.)	Tender Docume nt Fee & e- Service Fee (Rs.)	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Expiry Date & time of Earnest Money submissio	Expiry date & Time of Bid Preparatio n & Submissio	Time of opening T/Fin. bids
1.	ULTRA WATER PURIFICATION SYSTEM FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar	14.00	70,000	e- Service Fee Rs. -1000/-+ Docume nt Fee Rs. 3000/- 1180/-	(09:00 hours)	upto 17:00 hours	1/1/2025 upto 17:00 hours	Tech. Bid f/+1/2025 at 10:00 A.M Financia 1 Bid f-6/2025 at 10:00 A.M

Under this process, the Pre-qualification/ Technical online bid Application as well as online Price Bid shall be invited at single stage under two covers i.e. PQQ/Technical & Commercial Envelope. Eligibility and qualification of the Applicant will be first examined based on the details submitted online under first cover (PQQ or Technical) with respect to eligibility and qualification criteria prescribed in this Tender document. The Price Bid under the second cover shall be opened for only those Applicants whose PQQ/ Technical Applications are responsive to eligibility and qualifications requirements as per Tender document.

- The payment for Tender Document Fee and e-Service Fee shall be made by eligible bidders online
 directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the payment for EMD can be
 made online directly through RTGS/NEFT available at the Single e-Procurement portal of GoH
 (Govt. of Haryana) and also mentioned under the Tender Document.
- 2. Intending bidders will be mandatorily required to online sign-up (create user account) on the website https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in to be eligible to participate in the e-Tender. He/She will be required to make online payment of (Mention EMD Amount) towards EMD fee in due course of time. The intended bidder fails to pay EMD fee under the stipulated time frame shall not be allow to submit his / her bids for the respective event / Tenders.
- 3. The interested bidders must remit the funds at least T+1 working day (Transaction day + One working Day) in advance i.e. on or before (1/2025 upto 17:00 hrs); and make payment via RTGS/NEFT to the beneficiary account number specified under the online generated challan. The intended bidder / Agency thereafter will be able to successfully verify their payment online and submit their bids on or before the expiry date & time of the respective events/Tenders at

toressor & He https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.

The interested bidders shall have to pay mandatorily e-Service fee (under document fee – environment Management)

Represent Management

Represent Manageme

electronic gateway. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between bidders & online payment authorization networks.

The Payment for document fee/ e-Service fee can be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking.

The Bidders can submit their tender documents (Online) as per the dates mentioned in the key dates:-

Key Dates

Sr. No.	Department Stage	Bidder's Stage	Start date and time		Expiry date and time
1			(09:00	hours)	Ll -/2025 upto 17:00 hours
2	Technical Bid Opening	New York	14	2-4/2025 a	it 1 ∮ :00 A.M
3	Financial Bid Opening		10	11-22025 a	at 10:00 A.M

Important Note:

- 1) The Applicants/bidders have to complete 'Application / Bid Preparation & Submission' stage on scheduled time as mentioned above. If any Applicant / bidder failed to complete his / her aforesaid stage in the stipulated online time schedule for this stage, his / her Application/bid status will be considered as 'Applications / bids not submitted'.
- Applicant/Bidder must confirm & check his/her Application/bid status after completion of his/her all activities for e-bidding.
- 3) Applicant/Bidder can rework on his/her bids even after completion of 'Application/Bid Preparation & submission stage' (Application/Bidder Stage), subject to the condition that the rework must take place during the stipulated time frame of the Applicant/Bidder Stage.
- 4) In the first instance, the online payment details of tender document fee, e-Service and EMD & PQQ/Technical Envelope shall be opened. Henceforth financial bid quoted against each of the item by the shortlisted bidder/ Agency wherever required shall be opened online in the presence of such bidders/ Agency who either themselves or through their representatives choose to be present. The bidder can submit online their bids as per the dates mentioned in the schedule/Key Dates above.

The bids shall be submitted online in two separate envelopes:

Envelope 1: Technical Bid

The bidders shall upload the required eligibility & technical documents online in the Technical Bid.

Envelope 2: Commercial Bid

The bidders shall quote the prices in price bid format under Commercial Bid.

Professor & Head
Department of Aquatis
Environment Management
COPS, CCS HAU, Hisar

tadressta

Terms & conditions

- The quotations received after due date/or time will be summarily rejected.
- 2. The security/earnest money equivalent to <u>five per cent</u> of the cost of material i.e. an amount of 5% of the total cost of the offered material rounded off to nearest Rs.10/- in the name of Director (Stores & Purchases), CCS HAU, Hisar
- 3. The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the supply order. The delivery period can be extended by the Central Purchase Committee/or Store Purchase Officer only in exceptional cases on written request of the supplier explaining reasons/circumstances due to which the delivery period could not be adhered to. In case the material is not supplied within the delivery period, the supplier shall be liable to pay us compensation amount equivalent to one percent each day or such amount as the CPC/ Store Purchase Officer may decide that the quantity remains incomplete including installation, provided that entire amount of compensation shall not exceed 10% of the total amount of the cost of the material supplied. An appeal against these orders shall, however, lie with the Vice-Chancellor, CCS HAU, Hisar whose decision shall be final.
- 4. In case the supplier/contractor fails to execute the supply order/contract on the rates, terms & conditions as contained in the supply order within the stipulated period, the security/earnest money shall be forfeited besides any other action as may be considered necessary by the CPC
- 5. The rates should be quoted on price list less discount, FOR University Campus or offices situated at outstations as the case may be. The rates quoted Ex-Godown may be rejected. All charges payable by the University such as Sales Tax, Packing & Forwarding and other levies like Excise duty, Custom Duty, Octroi, etc. should be mentioned in the quotation/tender. The charges not mentioned in the quotation/tender shall not be paid by the University. The University does not issue Form 'C' or 'D'.
- 6. The supplies should be offered from ready stock. The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the supply order failing which the order is likely to be withdrawn.
- 7. The validity period of the quotation/tender and Guarantee/Warranty period of the material, if any, should be mentioned specifically. The offer must be valid for a period of atleast three months from the date of opening of quotation/tender.
- 8. The University/its Offices at Hisar and outstations do not make payment in advance or against documents through Bank. However, as a matter of general policy we try to make the payment within 30 days of the delivery subject to proper installation, wherever applicable and satisfaction of the Inspection Committee.
- 9. The quantity can be increased/decreased by the University.
- 10. The current price list duly authenticated by the manufacturer with date, signature and seal along with literature/pamphlets may also be supplied along with the offer.

oce 10/2025

Quan.

- 11. If you or your principals are on rate contract with DGS&D, DS&D, Haryana, Controller of Stores, this may be mentioned specifically in your offer and the same duly attested may also be attached.
- 12. The University is situated outside the municipal limits and as such no octroi is payable by us if the material is sent by rail/full truck load. In case the material is received through goods transport company by road, the transport companies charged delivery charges, labour charges and octroi charges. It may be mentioned specifically as to whether the material will be sent by rail or by road through goods transport company.
- 13. The make and complete specifications of the material should be clearly mentioned and catalogue if any be sent. (make/specification will be given by the HAU).
- 14. The acceptance of the material is subject to approval of our Inspection Committee/Technical Committee or Experts.
- 15. The acceptance of the quotation/tender will rest with the CPC which does not bind himself to accept the lowest quotation and reserves the right to reject any or all items of quotation/tender without assigning any reason therefore. The CPC reserves the right to accept quotation/tender in part i.e. any item or any quantity and to reject it for the rest.
- 16. It is our policy to make all purchases from the manufacturers or though their authorized dealers. If you are manufacturer/authorized dealer, proof thereof may kindly be given alongwith the quotation/tender failing which the same is likely to be rejected without assigning any reason. A copy of the letter from the manufacturers may kindly be attached being authorized dealer/stockist/distributor or agent etc.
- 17. The University is registered with the Department of Science and Industrial Research, Ministry of Science and Technology, New Delhi in terms of Govt. Notification No. Notification No.10/97-Central Excise dated 1 March, 1997 and Notification No.51/96-Custom dated 23 July, 1996 vide Registration No. TU/V/RG-CDE (74)/2015 dated 5.11.2015 upto 31.08.2020. Thus the University is exempted from payment of Custom duty and Excise duty. The consignee will issue necessary certificate duly countersigned by the Registrar, CCS HAU, Hisar.
- 18. It may be certified that you have not been debarred/black listed for any reason by DGS&D, DS&D Haryana or any State Govt./University/PSU etc. If so particulars of the same be furnished. Concealing of facts will not only lead to cancellation of the supply order but may also warrant legal action.
- 19. For any enquiry, the undersigned can be contacted at Phone No.01662-284317 & or 01662-255419 on working days (Monday to Saturday except 2nd Saturday) during office hours (9.00 A.M. to 4.00 P.M. during August to April and 7.00 A.M. to 1.30 P. M. during May to July).
- The family members of the university employees are not allowed to send their quotations/tenders. Such quotations/tenders, if received, will outrightly be rejected.
- 21. The disputes, if any, shall be subject to jurisdiction of Hisar Courts. Any other jurisdiction mentioned in the quotations or invoices of the manufacturers/dealers etc. shall be invalid and shall have no legal sanctity.

Terms and conditions for the material to be imported

- Country of origin should be mentioned.
- 2. Goods supplied should conform to the standards mentioned in the technical specifications or as latest standards issued by the concerned institution.
- 3. **Performance security:** The responsive bidder shall be required to deposit Performance security equivalent to **five per cent** of the cost of material ordered valid for guarantee/warrantee period plus 75 days.
- 4. The material supplied shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage Incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery of material. The insurance shall be in an amount equal to 110 percent of CIF or CIP value of goods.
- 5. Warranty/Guarantee: the material be quoted with Warranty/Guarantee period of 12 months after the date of delivery and acceptance at final destination or 18 months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading whichever is earlier.
- 6. **Payment**: On shipment 90% of the cost of material shall be paid through Letter of Credit established in a Bank of its country and upon submission of the documents as specified below. Letter of credit shall be established in a bank of its country and the standard conditions as per Reserve Bank of India Policy shall be applicable.
- 7. Balance Payment: Balance 10 percent payment shall be paid within 30 days of receipt of claim supported by the acceptance certificate issued by the Purchaser's representative.

 Payment of local currency portion including Agency commission, if any, including AMC shall be made in Indian currency within 30 days of presentation of claim supported by a Certificate from the purchaser declaring that the goods have been delivered and all other contract services have been performed.
- 8. Conversion Rates: The conversion rates of foreign currency shall be taken into consideration as applicable on the date of opening of the tenders.
- 9. Bid Security: Bid security should be valid for 45 days beyond the validity of the bids
- Validity: The tender should be valid at least 45 days from the date of opening of tenders.
- 11. Clarifications on tenders: During evaluation of the tenders, the purchaser may, at its discretion, ask the bidder for clarification of bids. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in prices or substance of the tender will be sought, offered or permitted.
- 12. Purchaser's right to accept/or reject any or all the tenders: The purchaser reserves the right to accept/or reject any or all the bids and to annul the bidding process and reject all the bids at any time prior of placing the supply order without assigning any reasons therefore without any obligations to inform the affected bidders.
- 13. **Taxes & Duties:** It will be the responsibility of the supplier for the payment of all taxes and duties to their respective Govt.

Professor & Head

14. Custom Duty: Chaudhary Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar is exempted

Department of Aquatic

Environment Managem from payment of Custom Duty as per notification issued by the Govt. of India. Hence no COFS, CCS HAU, Hisar

Jadwardsta Old 10/2023

Phillip

custom duty shall be paid except to the extent payable. However necessary documents, certificate in this regard shall be supplied by the Purchaser well in time only on receipt of information /documents regarding shipment of material.

- 15. **Liquidated damages**: The applicable rate of liquidated damages is 0.5% per week or part thereof and a maximum deduction/recovery is 10% of the contract price. This will be applicable when the material is not supplied during delivery period mentioned in the supply order and/or not installed within the stipulated period.
- 16. Right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract: When the required material is not supplied by the supplier within the delivery period as per contract/supply order and the liquid damages cross the limit of 10% the purchaser reserves the right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract and reserves the right to recover the Liquid damages out of the EMD/or Performance security besides other action as deemed proper.
- 17. **Delivery Documents** Within 24 hours of shipment, the supplier shall notify. The purchaser and the Insurance Company by cable or telex or Fax the full of the shipment including contract number, Description of Goods, quantity, the vessel, the bill of landing number and date, port of loading, date of shipment, port of discharge etc. The supplier shall mail the following documents to the Purchaser, with a copy to the Insurance Company:
 - 4 copies of Supplier's Invoice showing Goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount.
 - Original and 4 copies of the negotiable, clean, on band bill of landing marked freight prepaid and 4 copies of non-negotiable bill of landing.
 - iii) 4 copies of packing list identifying contents of each package.
 - iv) Insurance Certificate.
 - v) Manufacturer's/Supplier's Certificate.
 - vi) Inspection Certificate issued by the nominated Inspection Agency and the Supplier's Factory Inspection Report
 - vii) Certificate of Origin.
 - viii) Excise Gate Pass (octroi receipts wherever applicable) duly sealed indicating payment made; and
 - ix) Any of the documents evidencing payments of Statutory Taxes.

The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser at least one week before arrival of Goods at the port or place of arrival and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

Professor & Head

Department of Aquatic Environment Management COFS, COS HAU, Hisar

Collega

04

Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System

These conditions will over-rule the conditions stated in the tender documents, wherever relevant and applicable.

1. Registration of bidders on e-Procurement Portal:-

All the bidders intending to participate in the tenders process online are required to get registered on the centralized e - Procurement Portal i.e. https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in. Please visit the website for more details.

2. Obtaining a Digital Certificate:

- 2.1 The Bids submitted online should be encrypted and signed electronically with a Digital Certificate to establish the identity of the bidder bidding online. These Digital Certificates are issued by an Approved Certifying Authority, by the Controller of Certifying Authorities, Government of India.
- 2.2 A Digital Certificate is issued upon receipt of mandatory identity (i.e. Applicant's PAN Card) and Address proofs and verification form duly attested by the Bank Manager / Post Master / Gazetted Officer. Only upon the receipt of the required documents, a digital certificate can be issued. For more details, please visit the website https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.
- 2.3 The bidders may obtain Class-II or III digital signature certificate from any Certifying Authority or Sub-certifying Authority authorized by the Controller of Certifying Authorities or may obtain information and application format and documents required for the issue of digital certificate from.
- 2.4 The bidder must ensure that he/she comply by the online available important guidelines at the portal https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in for Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) including the e-Token carrying DSCs.
- 2.5 Bid for a particular tender must be submitted online using the digital certificate (Encryption & Signing), which is used to encrypt and sign the data during the stage of bid preparation. In case, during the process of a particular tender, the user loses his digital certificate (due to virus attack, hardware problem, operating system or any other problem) he will not be able to submit the bid online. Hence, the users are advised to keep a backup of the certificate and also keep the copies at safe place under proper security (for its use in case of emergencies).
- 2.6 In case of online tendering, if the digital certificate issued to the authorized user of a firm is used for signing and submitting a bid, it will be considered equivalent to a no-objection certificate /power of attorney / lawful authorization to that User. The firm has to authorize a specific individual through an authorization certificate signed by all partners to use the digital certificate as per Indian Information Technology Act 2000. Unless the certificates are revoked, it will be assumed to represent adequate authority of the user to bid on behalf of the firm in the department tenders as per Information Technology Act 2000. The digital signature of this authorized user will be binding on the firm.
- 2.7 In case of any change in the authorization, it shall be the responsibility of management / partners of the firm to inform the certifying authority about the change and to obtain the digital signatures of the new person / user on behalf of the firm / company. The procedure for application of a digital certificate however will remain the same for the new user.

04/10/2025

Department of Aquatic Environment Management COFS, CCS HAU, Hisar 2.8 The same procedure holds true for the authorized users in a private/Public limited company. In this case, the authorization certificate will have to be signed by the directors of the company.

3 Pre-requisites for online bidding:

In order to operate on the electronic tender management system, a user's machine is required to be set up. A help file on system setup/Pre-requisite can be obtained from Nextenders (India) Pvt. Ltd. or downloaded from the home page of the website - https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.. The link for downloading required java applet & DC setup are also available on the Home page of the etendering Portal.

4 Online Viewing of Detailed Notice Inviting Tenders:

The bidders can view the detailed N.I.T and the time schedule (Key Dates) for all the tenders floated through the single portal eProcurement system on the Home Page at https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.

5Download of Tender Documents:

The tender documents can be downloaded free of cost from the eProcurement portal https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in

6Key Dates:

The bidders are strictly advised to follow dates and times as indicated in the online Notice Inviting Tenders. The date and time shall be binding on all bidders. All online activities are time tracked and the system enforces time locks that ensure that no activity or transaction can take place outside the start and end dates and the time of the stage as defined in the online Notice Inviting Tenders.

7<u>Online Payment of Tender Document Fee, eService fee, EMD fees & Bid Preparation & Submission (PQQ/ Technical & Commercial/Price Bid):</u>

i) Online Payment of Tender Document Fee + e-Service fee:

The online payment for Tender document fee, eService Fee & EMD can be done using the secure electronic payment gateway. The Payment for Tender Document Fee and eService Fee shall be made by bidders/ Vendors online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the Payment for EMD shall be made online directly through RTGS / NEFT. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between contractors and Debit card / online payment authorization networks.

ii) PREPARATION & SUBMISSION Of online APPLICATIONS/BIDS:

Detailed Tender documents may be downloaded from e-procurement website (https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in) and tender mandatorily be submitted online.

Scan copy of Documents to be submitted/uploaded for Prequalification or Technical bid under online PQQ/ Technical Envelope: The required documents (refer to DNIT) shall be prepared and scanned in different file formats (in PDF /JPEG/MS WORD format such that file size is not exceed more than 10 MB) and uploaded during the on-line submission of PQQ or Technical Envelope.

FINANCIAL or Price Bid PROPOSAL shall be submitted mandatorily online under Commercial Envelope and original not to be submitted manually)

adjustation 2011

Guideline for Online Payments in e-tendering

Post registration, bidder shall proceed for bidding by using both his digital certificates (one each for encryption and signing). Bidder shall proceed to select the tender he is interested in. On the respective Department's page in the e-tendering portal, the Bidder would have following options to make payment for tender document & EMD:

- A. Debit Card
- B. Net Banking
- C. RTGS/NEFT

Operative Procedures for Bidder Payments

A) Debit Card

The procedure for paying through Debit Card will be as follows.

- (i) Bidder selects Debit Card option in e-Procurement portal.
- (ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount and the card charges to be paid by bidder. The portal also displays the total amount to be paid by the bidder.
- (iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button
- (iv) The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Debit Card payment gateway screen.
- (v) Bidder enters card credentials and confirms payment
- (vi) The gateway verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message, which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.
- (vii) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal
- (viii) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal. The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same,
- (ix) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

B) Net Banking

The procedure for paying through Net Banking will be as follows.

- (i) Bidder selects Net Banking option in e-Procurement portal.
- (ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount to be paid by bidder.
- (iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button
- (iv) The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Net Banking payment gateway screen displaying list of Banks
- (v) Bidder chooses his / her Bank
- (vi) The Net Banking gateway redirects Bidder to the Net Banking page of the selected Bank
- (vii) Bidder enters his account credentials and confirms payment
- (viii) The Bank verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message to the Ne

Banking gateway which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.

- (ix) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal
- (x) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal.

Professor & Head
Department of Aquatic
Environment Management
COFS, CCS (IAU, Hisar

ZAINY

admostre

The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same. (xi) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

C) RTGS/ NEFT

The bidder shall have the option to make the EMD payment via RTGS/ NEFT. Using this module, bidder would be able to pay from their existing Bank account through RTGS/NEFT. This would offer a wide reach for more than 90,000 bank branches and would enable the bidder to make the payment from almost any bank branch across India.

- I. Bidder shall log into the client e-procurement portal using user id and password as per existing process and selects the RTGS/NEFT payment option.
- ii. Upon doing so, the e-procurement portal shall generate a pre-filled challan. The challan will have all the details that is required by the bidder to make RTGS-NEFT payment.
- iii. Each challan shall therefore include the following details that will be pre-populated:
- Beneficiary account no: (unique alphanumeric code for e-tendering)
- Beneficiary IFSC Code:
- Amount:
- Beneficiary bank branch:
- Beneficiary name:
- iv. The Bidder shall be required to take a print of this challan and make the RTGS/NEFT on the basis of the details printed on the challan.
- v. The bidder would remit the funds at least T + 1 day (Transaction + One day) in advance to the last day and make the payment via RTGS / NEFT to the beneficiary account number as mentioned in the challan.
- vi. Post making the payment, the bidder would login to the e-Tendering portal and go to the payment page. On clicking the RTGS / NEFT mode of payment, there would be a link for real time validation. On clicking the same, system would do auto validation of the payment made.

Sr no.	Scenario		Do's / Don't's		
	In the event of making Payment through NEFT/RTGS	3) Amount: As men tender/transaction	tails as mentioned to no: <cli>client code: As prescribed by ross tioned on the chall k branch: ICI name: As in the challan are diffiake use of a challan for the bidders make pay last day of tender sument and various particular to the challan of the challan for the bidders make pay last day of tender sument and various particular to the challan of the challan of the bidders make pay the challan of the challa</cli>	in the challan woode> + <random (this="" a="" all="" and="" are="" as="" bank="" certain="" ferent="" for="" ici="" icici="" involved.="" is="" it="" laboration="" lan.="" lites="" ltd,="" making="" payment="" per="" sha="" specific="" td="" the="" the<="" to=""><td>hich are: number> all remain tenders) for every CMS challan that tender for another EMD FT at least amount of e payment</td></random>	hich are: number> all remain tenders) for every CMS challan that tender for another EMD FT at least amount of e payment

Professor & Head
Department of Aquatic
Environment Management

• Bidder has to make only single payment against a challan as per the amount mentioned on the challan.

· Bidder must do the payment before tender validity gets expired

Don't' Bidder should not enter erroneous details while filling the NEFT/RTGS their bank. The following possibilities Incorrect IFSC code mentioned:- Transaction would be rejected and the would be refunded back in bidders account to the 2) Incorrect Beneficiary account number mentioned(<client code> <random number>):-In case, the beneficiary account number mentioned is incorrect the transaction would be rejected and the bid would not be accepted. 3) Incorrect Amount mentioned: The amount would be rejected if the amount mentioned in while making the payment is incorrect. Such cases will be captured as unreconciled transactions and will be auto-refunded directly to bidder's In the event of any discrepancy, payment would not be considered and bidder would be allowed to bid/ participate. · Bidder is not supposed to use challan generated in one tender for payment against another tender since details in the challan are unique to the tender and · Bidder must not make multiple or split payments against a particular challan. Any split payment received against the same challan will be refunded back to · Bidder would not be entitled to claim that he is deprived of participating in the tender because his funds are blocked with the division on account of incorrect payment made by the bidder

Director(S&P) 1010 CCS Haryana Agri. University, Hisar

04/10/2020

Professor & Head
Department of Aquatic
Environment Management
COFS, CCS HAU, Hisar

College of Fisheries Science CCSHAU, Hisar

The specifications as provided are meeting the basic need of the Department/College without including superfluous and non essential features which may result in unwanted expenditures. Also the specifications are generic in nature and do not favour any particular Brand/Manufacturers/Co.

Indentor)

(HOD)

510875



Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar Ph. No.01662-255419

Email: directorspo@gmail.com, spo@hau.ernet.in

STANDARD BIDDING DOCUMENT PROCUREMENT OF COLOUR SPECTROPHOTOMETER/COLORIMETER FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar

PART 1: COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

NAME OF WORK: - Purchase of COLOUR SPECTROPHOTOMETER/COLORIMETER FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar

DNIT Amount: Rs. 25.00 lakhs (Approx)

Normal Sallolas

PART 1: COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Sr. No.	Name of Contents	Page No.
1.	Tender Notice	3
2.	Detailed Specifications	4
3.	Detail Notice Inviting Tender	5-6
4.	Terms and conditions	7-10
5.	Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System	11-12
6.	Guidelines for Online Payments in e-tendering	13-15

Director(Store & Purchase) Ch. Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar (Established by Parliament Act No. 16 of 1970)

TENDER NOTICE

The Bids/tenders are invited from the eligible bidders through online bids in the website:

ocurement.gov.in for the work detailed in the table.

Sr. No.	http://haryanaepro Description of Job Work	Appr. Esti. cost Rs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Rs.)	Document Fee & e-Service Fee (Rs.)	& Time of Bid Preparatio n & Submissio	Expiry Date & time of Earnest Money submission	Expiry date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Time of openin g T/Fin. bids
1.	COLOUR SPECTROPHOTOMETER /COLORIMETER FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar	25.00	1,25,000	Fee Rs. 1000/-+ Document Fee Rs. 3000/- 180 -	09:00 hours)	upto 17:00 hours		Bid 6,-11 -/2025 at 10:00 A.M Financ ial Bid 10:01 /2025
				2000 -				at 11:00 A.M

Cost of Bid document (to be paid Online) is above mentioned (non refundable) for bid to be deposited through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts. (i)

The further details and e-tendering schedule visit https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in& University (ii)

E-Service fee Rs-1000/ required to be filled/provided at the time of online bid preparation stage. Website https//:hau.ernet.in (iii) 11801-

> Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar

Safalolas Orgalolas

Detailed Specifications

Technical Specification for the purchase of Colour Spectrophotometer/Colorimeter

- The instrument should have a high-resolution?" inch touch screen display.
- It must use a dual-beam spectrophotometer for accurate measurements.
- Geometry should be 45°a:0° with Annular Illuminated optics.
- The spectral measurement range must be 400-700 nm.
- A full-spectrum Xenon flash lamp or better is required as the light source.
- Each measurement should take approximately 1 second.
- Inter-instrument agreement must be $\Delta E*2000 < 0.15$ D65/10 (Avg) on BCRA CCSII Tile.
- Colorimetric repeatability must be $\Delta E*2000 < 0.03 D65/10$ (Max) on White Tile.
- The device should display Color Data, Spectral Plot, EZ View, Tristimulus Plot, Pass/Fail indication, time/date stamp, auto-naming/saving, data backup, and image capture.
- Supported color scales must include CIE L*a*b*, CIE L*C*h*, CIE Yxy, CIE XYZ,
 Rd.a.b
- Color difference scales should include ΔL*a*b*, ΔLab, ΔL*C*h*, ΔYxy, ΔXYZ.
- Color difference indices must include ΔE , ΔE^* , ΔE^*2000 , ΔH^* , ΔC^* , ΔE cmc.
- Indices should cover whiteness (E313), yellowness (E313, D1925), Y brightness, opacity, color strength, gray scale/stain, and metamerism index.
- The instrument must be compatible with UPS power supply.
- Standard accessories should include a calibrated white tile, green check tile, black glass, 25 mm port plate, traceability certificate, and built-in help menus.
- The warranty should be two years after date of installation.
- The company must provide a compliance statement supported by technical literature.

Month

DETAIL NOTICE INVITING TENDER

e-Tender is invited for purchase of below mentioned items in single stage two cover system i.e. Request for Pre-Qualification/Technical Bid (online Bid under PQQ/ Technical Envelope) and Request for Financial Bid (comprising of price bid Proposal under online available Commercial Envelope):-

Sr. No.	Description of Job Work	Appr. Esti. cost Rs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Rs.)	Tender Docume nt Fee & e- Service Fee (Rs.)	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Expiry Date & time of Earnest Money submissio n Ullas	Expiry date & Time of Bid Preparatio n & Submissio n 1125	Time of opening T/Fin. bids
1.	COLOUR SPECTROPHOTOMET ER/COLORIMETER FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar	25.00	1,25,000	e-Service Fee Rs. 1000/-+ Docume nt Fee Rs. 3000/- 1180	//2025 (09:00 hours)	upto 17:00 hours	upto 17:00 hours	Bid 5/1-1 /2025 at 10:00 A.M Financia 1 Bid 5/1- /2025 at 10:00 A.M

Under this process, the Pre-qualification/ Technical online bid Application as well as online Price Bid shall be invited at single stage under two covers i.e. PQQ/Technical & Commercial Envelope. Eligibility and qualification of the Applicant will be first examined based on the details submitted online under first cover (PQQ or Technical) with respect to eligibility and qualification criteria prescribed in this Tender document. The Price Bid under the second cover shall be opened for only those Applicants whose PQQ/ Technical Applications are responsive to eligibility and qualifications requirements as per Tender document.

- 1. The payment for Tender Document Fee and e-Service Fee shall be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the payment for EMD can be made online directly through RTGS/NEFT available at the Single e-Procurement portal of GoH (Govt. of Haryana) and also mentioned under the Tender Document.
- 2. Intending bidders will be mandatorily required to online sign-up (create user account) on the website https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in to be eligible to participate in the e-Tender. He/She will be required to make online payment of (Mention EMD Amount) towards EMD fee in due course of time. The intended bidder fails to pay EMD fee under the stipulated time frame shall not be allow to submit his / her bids for the respective event / Tenders.
- 3. The interested bidders must remit the funds at least T+1 working day (Transaction day + One working Day) in advance i.e. on or before (1-11/2025 upto 17:00 hrs); and make payment via RTGS/NEFT to the beneficiary account number specified under the online generated challan. The intended bidder / Agency thereafter will be able to successfully verify their payment online and submit their bids on or before the expiry date & time of the respective events/Tenders at

https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.

The interested bidders shall have to pay mandatorily e-Service fee (under document fee – Nonrefundable) of Rs.1000/- (Rupee One Thousand Only) online by using the service of secure

Nows of

electronic gateway. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between bidders & online payment authorization networks.

The Payment for document fee/ e-Service fee can be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking.

The Bidders can submit their tender documents (Online) as per the dates mentioned in the key dates:-

Key Dates

Sr. No.	Department Stage	Bidder's Stage	Start date and time	Expiry date and time
1		Tender Document Download and Bid Preparation/Submission	(09:00 hours)	17:00 hours
2	Technical Bid Opening			t 10 00 A.M
3	Financial Bid Opening		10-/tt 2025 a	t 10:00 A.M

Important Note:

- 1) The Applicants/bidders have to complete 'Application / Bid Preparation & Submission' stage on scheduled time as mentioned above. If any Applicant / bidder failed to complete his / her aforesaid stage in the stipulated online time schedule for this stage, his / her Application/bid status will be considered as 'Applications / bids not submitted'.
- Applicant/Bidder must confirm & check his/her Application/bid status after completion of his/her all activities for e-bidding.
- 3) Applicant/Bidder can rework on his/her bids even after completion of 'Application/Bid Preparation & submission stage' (Application/Bidder Stage), subject to the condition that the rework must take place during the stipulated time frame of the Applicant/Bidder Stage.
- 4) In the first instance, the online payment details of tender document fee, e-Service and EMD & PQQ/Technical Envelope shall be opened. Henceforth financial bid quoted against each of the item by the shortlisted bidder/ Agency wherever required shall be opened online in the presence of such bidders/ Agency who either themselves or through their representatives choose to be present. The bidder can submit online their bids as per the dates mentioned in the schedule/Key Dates above.

The bids shall be submitted online in two separate envelopes:

Envelope 1: Technical Bid

The bidders shall upload the required eligibility & technical documents online in the Technical Bid.

Envelope 2: Commercial Bid

The bidders shall quote the prices in price bid format under Commercial Bid.

Control of

Terms & conditions

- 1. The quotations received after due date/or time will be summarily rejected.
- 2. The security/earnest money equivalent to <u>five per cent</u> of the cost of material i.e. an amount of 5% of the total cost of the offered material rounded off to nearest Rs.10/- in the name of Director (Stores & Purchases), CCS HAU, Hisar
- 3. The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the supply order. The delivery period can be extended by the Central Purchase Committee/or Store Purchase Officer only in exceptional cases on written request of the supplier explaining reasons/circumstances due to which the delivery period could not be adhered to. In case the material is not supplied within the delivery period, the supplier shall be liable to pay us compensation amount equivalent to one percent each day or such amount as the CPC/ Store Purchase Officer may decide that the quantity remains incomplete including installation, provided that entire amount of compensation shall not exceed 10% of the total amount of the cost of the material supplied. An appeal against these orders shall, however, lie with the Vice-Chancellor, CCS HAU, Hisar whose decision shall be final.
 - 4. In case the supplier/contractor fails to execute the supply order/contract on the rates, terms & conditions as contained in the supply order within the stipulated period, the security/earnest money shall be forfeited besides any other action as may be considered necessary by the CPC
 - 5. The rates should be quoted on price list less discount, FOR University Campus or offices situated at outstations as the case may be. The rates quoted Ex-Godown may be rejected. All charges payable by the University such as Sales Tax, Packing & Forwarding and other levies like Excise duty, Custom Duty, Octroi, etc. should be mentioned in the quotation/tender. The charges not mentioned in the quotation/tender shall not be paid by the University. The University does not issue Form 'C' or 'D'.
 - 6. The supplies should be offered from ready stock. The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the supply order failing which the order is likely to be withdrawn.
 - 7. The validity period of the quotation/tender and Guarantee/Warranty period of the material, if any, should be mentioned specifically. The offer must be valid for a period of atleast three months from the date of opening of quotation/tender.
 - 8. The University/its Offices at Hisar and outstations do not make payment in advance or against documents through Bank. However, as a matter of general policy we try to make the payment within 30 days of the delivery subject to proper installation, wherever applicable and satisfaction of the Inspection Committee.
 - 9. The quantity can be increased/decreased by the University.
- Professor & Head 10. The current price list duly authenticated by the manufacturer with date, signature and Department of Fisher seal along with literature/pamphlets may also be supplied along with the offer.

Department of the Resource Management COFS, CCS HAU, Hisar

Bound

- 11. If you or your principals are on rate contract with DGS&D, DS&D, Haryana, Controller of Stores, this may be mentioned specifically in your offer and the same duly attested may also be attached.
- 12. The University is situated outside the municipal limits and as such no octroi is payable by us if the material is sent by rail/full truck load. In case the material is received through goods transport company by road, the transport companies charged delivery charges, labour charges and octroi charges. It may be mentioned specifically as to whether the material will be sent by rail or by road through goods transport company.
- 13. The make and complete specifications of the material should be clearly mentioned and catalogue if any be sent. (make/specification will be given by the HAU).
- 14. The acceptance of the material is subject to approval of our Inspection Committee/Technical Committee or Experts.
- 15. The acceptance of the quotation/tender will rest with the CPC which does not bind himself to accept the lowest quotation and reserves the right to reject any or all items of quotation/tender without assigning any reason therefore. The CPC reserves the right to accept quotation/tender in part i.e. any item or any quantity and to reject it for the rest.
- 16. It is our policy to make all purchases from the manufacturers or though their authorized dealers. If you are manufacturer/authorized dealer, proof thereof may kindly be given alongwith the quotation/tender failing which the same is likely to be rejected without assigning any reason. A copy of the letter from the manufacturers may kindly be attached being authorized dealer/stockist/distributor or agent etc.
- 17. The University is registered with the Department of Science and Industrial Research, Ministry of Science and Technology, New Delhi in terms of Govt. Notification No. Notification No.10/97-Central Excise dated 1 March, 1997 and Notification No.51/96-Custom dated 23 July, 1996 vide Registration No. TU/V/RG-CDE (74)/2015 dated 5.11.2015 upto 31.08.2020. Thus the University is exempted from payment of Custom duty and Excise duty. The consignee will issue necessary certificate duly countersigned by the Registrar, CCS HAU, Hisar.
- 18. It may be certified that you have not been debarred/black listed for any reason by DGS&D, DS&D Haryana or any State Govt./University/PSU etc. If so particulars of the same be furnished. Concealing of facts will not only lead to cancellation of the supply order but may also warrant legal action.
- 19. For any enquiry, the undersigned can be contacted at Phone No.01662-284317 & or 01662-255419 on working days (Monday to Saturday except 2nd Saturday) during office hours (9.00 A.M. to 4.00 P.M. during August to April and 7.00 A.M. to 1.30 P. M. during May to July).
- 20 The family members of the university employees are not allowed to send their quotations/tenders. Such quotations/tenders, if received, will outrightly be rejected.
- 21. The disputes, if any, shall be subject to jurisdiction of Hisar Courts. Any other jurisdiction mentioned in the quotations or invoices of the manufacturers/dealers etc. shall be invalid and shall have no legal sanctity.

Swellen Comer

Terms and conditions for the material to be imported

- Country of origin should be mentioned.
- Goods supplied should conform to the standards mentioned in the technical specifications or as latest standards issued by the concerned institution.
- 3. **Performance security:** The responsive bidder shall be required to deposit Performance security equivalent to **five per cent** of the cost of material ordered valid for guarantee/warrantee period plus 75 days.
- 4. The material supplied shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage Incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery of material. The insurance shall be in an amount equal to 110 percent of CIF or CIP value of goods.
- 5. **Warranty/Guarantee**: the material be quoted with Warranty/Guarantee period of 12 months after the date of delivery and acceptance at final destination or 18 months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading whichever is earlier.
- 6. **Payment**: On shipment 90% of the cost of material shall be paid through Letter of Credit established in a Bank of its country and upon submission of the documents as specified below. Letter of credit shall be established in a bank of its country and the standard conditions as per Reserve Bank of India Policy shall be applicable.
- 7. Balance Payment: Balance 10 percent payment shall be paid within 30 days of receipt of claim supported by the acceptance certificate issued by the Purchaser's representative.

Payment of local currency portion including Agency commission, if any, including AMC shall be made in Indian currency within 30 days of presentation of claim supported by a Certificate from the purchaser declaring that the goods have been delivered and all other contract services have been performed.

- 8. Conversion Rates: The conversion rates of foreign currency shall be taken into consideration as applicable on the date of opening of the tenders.
- 9. Bid Security: Bid security should be valid for 45 days beyond the validity of the bids
- 10. Validity: The tender should be valid at least 45 days from the date of opening of tenders.
- 11. Clarifications on tenders: During evaluation of the tenders, the purchaser may, at its discretion, ask the bidder for clarification of bids. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in prices or substance of the tender will be sought, offered or permitted.
- 12. Purchaser's right to accept/or reject any or all the tenders: The purchaser reserves the right to accept/or reject any or all the bids and to annul the bidding process and reject all the bids at any time prior of placing the supply order without assigning any reasons therefore without any obligations to inform the affected bidders.
- 13. Taxes & Duties: It will be the responsibility of the supplier for the payment of all taxes and duties to their respective Govt.

Resource Manag 14. Custom Duty: Chaudhary Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar is exempted COFS, CCS HAU. I from payment of Custom Duty as per notification issued by the Govt. of India. Hence no

Monne

2 41101m

custom duty shall be paid except to the extent payable. However necessary documents, certificate in this regard shall be supplied by the Purchaser well in time only on receipt of information /documents regarding shipment of material.

- 15. **Liquidated damages**: The applicable rate of liquidated damages is 0.5% per week or part thereof and a maximum deduction/recovery is 10% of the contract price. This will be applicable when the material is not supplied during delivery period mentioned in the supply order and/or not installed within the stipulated period.
- 16. Right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract: When the required material is not supplied by the supplier within the delivery period as per contract/supply order and the liquid damages cross the limit of 10% the purchaser reserves the right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract and reserves the right to recover the Liquid damages out of the EMD/or Performance security besides other action as deemed proper.
- 17. **Delivery Documents** Within 24 hours of shipment, the supplier shall notify. The purchaser and the Insurance Company by cable or telex or Fax the full of the shipment including contract number, Description of Goods, quantity, the vessel, the bill of landing number and date, port of loading, date of shipment, port of discharge etc. The supplier shall mail the following documents to the Purchaser, with a copy to the Insurance Company:
 - 4 copies of Supplier's Invoice showing Goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount.
 - Original and 4 copies of the negotiable, clean, on band bill of landing marked freight prepaid and 4 copies of non-negotiable bill of landing.
 - iii) 4 copies of packing list identifying contents of each package.
 - iv) Insurance Certificate.
 - v) Manufacturer's/Supplier's Certificate.
 - vi) Inspection Certificate issued by the nominated Inspection Agency and the Supplier's Factory Inspection Report
 - vii) Certificate of Origin.
 - viii) Excise Gate Pass (octroi receipts wherever applicable) duly sealed indicating payment made; and
 - ix) Any of the documents evidencing payments of Statutory Taxes.

The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser at least one week before arrival of Goods at the port or place of arrival and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

My Care (110/m)

Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System

These conditions will over-rule the conditions stated in the tender documents, wherever relevant and applicable.

Registration of bidders on e-Procurement Portal:-1.

All the bidders intending to participate in the tenders process online are required to get registered on the centralized e - Procurement Portal i.e. https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in. Please visit the website for more details.

Obtaining a Digital Certificate: 2.

- 2.1 The Bids submitted online should be encrypted and signed electronically with a Digital Certificate to establish the identity of the bidder bidding online. These Digital Certificates are issued by an Approved Certifying Authority, by the Controller of Certifying Authorities, Government of India.
- 2.2 A Digital Certificate is issued upon receipt of mandatory identity (i.e. Applicant's PAN Card) and Address proofs and verification form duly attested by the Bank Manager / Post Master / Gazetted Officer. Only upon the receipt of the required documents, a digital certificate can be issued. For more details, please visit the website - https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.
 - 2.3 The bidders may obtain Class-II or III digital signature certificate from any Certifying Authority or Sub-certifying Authority authorized by the Controller of Certifying Authorities or may obtain information and application format and documents required for the issue of digital certificate from.
- The bidder must ensure that he/she comply by the online available important guidelines at the portal https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in for Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) including the e-Token carrying DSCs.
- Bid for a particular tender must be submitted online using the digital certificate (Encryption & Signing), which is used to encrypt and sign the data during the stage of bid preparation. In case, 2.5 during the process of a particular tender, the user loses his digital certificate (due to virus attack, hardware problem, operating system or any other problem) he will not be able to submit the bid online. Hence, the users are advised to keep a backup of the certificate and also keep the copies at safe place under proper security (for its use in case of emergencies).
- 2.6 In case of online tendering, if the digital certificate issued to the authorized user of a firm is used for signing and submitting a bid, it will be considered equivalent to a no-objection certificate /power of attorney / lawful authorization to that User. The firm has to authorize a specific individual through an authorization certificate signed by all partners to use the digital certificate as per Indian Information Technology Act 2000. Unless the certificates are revoked, it will be assumed to represent adequate authority of the user to bid on behalf of the firm in the department tenders as per Information Technology Act 2000. The digital signature of this authorized user will be binding on ullo mthe firm.

2.7 In case of any change in the authorization, it shall be the responsibility of management / partners of the firm to inform the certifying authority about the change and to obtain the digital signatures of fessor & Head the new person / user on behalf of the firm / company. The procedure for application of a digital Resource Manage certificate however will remain the same for the new user.

COFS. CCS HAU, Hisar

2.8 The same procedure holds true for the authorized users in a private/Public limited company. In this case, the authorization certificate will have to be signed by the directors of the company.

3 Pre-requisites for online bidding:

In order to operate on the electronic tender management system, a user's machine is required to be set up. A help file on system setup/Pre-requisite can be obtained from Nextenders (India) Pvt. Ltd. or downloaded from the home page of the website - https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.. The link for downloading required java applet & DC setup are also available on the Home page of the e-tendering Portal.

4 Online Viewing of Detailed Notice Inviting Tenders:

The bidders can view the detailed N.I.T and the time schedule (Key Dates) for all the tenders floated through the single portal eProcurement system on the Home Page at https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.

5Download of Tender Documents:

The tender documents can be downloaded free of cost from the eProcurement portal https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in

6Key Dates:

The bidders are strictly advised to follow dates and times as indicated in the online Notice Inviting Tenders. The date and time shall be binding on all bidders. All online activities are time tracked and the system enforces time locks that ensure that no activity or transaction can take place outside the start and end dates and the time of the stage as defined in the online Notice Inviting Tenders.

7<u>Online Payment of Tender Document Fee, eService fee , EMD fees & Bid Preparation & Submission (PQQ/ Technical & Commercial/Price Bid):</u>

i) Online Payment of Tender Document Fee + e-Service fee:

The online payment for Tender document fee, eService Fee & EMD can be done using the secure electronic payment gateway. The Payment for Tender Document Fee and eService Fee shall be made by bidders/ Vendors online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the Payment for EMD shall be made online directly through RTGS / NEFT. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between contractors and Debit card / online payment authorization networks.

ii) PREPARATION & SUBMISSION Of online APPLICATIONS/BIDS:

Detailed Tender documents may be downloaded from e-procurement website (https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in) and tender mandatorily be submitted online.

Scan copy of Documents to be submitted/uploaded for Prequalification or Technical bid under online PQQ/ Technical Envelope: The required documents (refer to DNIT) shall be prepared and scanned in different file formats (in PDF /JPEG/MS WORD format such that file size is not exceed more than 10 MB) and uploaded during the on-line submission of PQQ or Technical Envelope.

FINANCIAL or Price Bid PROPOSAL shall be submitted mandatorily online under Commercial Envelope and original not to be submitted manually)

Guideline for Online Payments in e-tendering

Post registration, bidder shall proceed for bidding by using both his digital certificates (one each for encryption and signing). Bidder shall proceed to select the tender he is interested in. On the respective Department's page in the e-tendering portal, the Bidder would have following options to make payment for tender document & EMD:

- A. Debit Card
- B. Net Banking
- C. RTGS/NEFT

Operative Procedures for Bidder Payments

A) Debit Card

The procedure for paying through Debit Card will be as follows.

- (i) Bidder selects Debit Card option in e-Procurement portal.
- (ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount and the card charges to be paid by bidder. The portal also displays the total amount to be paid by the bidder.
- (iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button
- (iv)The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Debit Card payment gateway screen.
- (v) Bidder enters card credentials and confirms payment
- (vi) The gateway verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message, which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.
- (vii) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal
- (viii) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal. The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same,
- (ix) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

B) Net Banking

The procedure for paying through Net Banking will be as follows.

- (i) Bidder selects Net Banking option in e-Procurement portal.
- (ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount to be paid by bidder.
- (iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button
- (iv) The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Net Banking payment gateway screen displaying list of Banks
- (v) Bidder chooses his / her Bank
- (vi) The Net Banking gateway redirects Bidder to the Net Banking page of the selected Bank
- (vii) Bidder enters his account credentials and confirms payment
- (viii) The Bank verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message to the Net Banking gateway which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.
- (ix) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal

Professor & Hx) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal.

Department of Fisheries Resource Management COFS, CCS HAU, Hisar

The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same. (xi) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

C) RTGS/ NEFT

The bidder shall have the option to make the EMD payment via RTGS/ NEFT. Using this module, bidder would be able to pay from their existing Bank account through RTGS/NEFT. This would offer a wide reach for more than 90,000 bank branches and would enable the bidder to make the payment from almost any bank branch across India.

- I. Bidder shall log into the client e-procurement portal using user id and password as per existing process and selects the RTGS/NEFT payment option.
- ii. Upon doing so, the e-procurement portal shall generate a pre-filled challan. The challan will have all the details that is required by the bidder to make RTGS-NEFT payment.
- iii. Each challan shall therefore include the following details that will be pre-populated:
- Beneficiary account no: (unique alphanumeric code for e-tendering)
- Beneficiary IFSC Code:
- Amount:
- Beneficiary bank branch:
- Beneficiary name:
- iv. The Bidder shall be required to take a print of this challan and make the RTGS/NEFT on the basis of the details printed on the challan.
- v. The bidder would remit the funds at least T + 1 day (Transaction + One day) in advance to the last day and make the payment via RTGS / NEFT to the beneficiary account number as mentioned in the challan.
- vi. Post making the payment, the bidder would login to the e-Tendering portal and go to the payment page. On clicking the RTGS / NEFT mode of payment, there would be a link for real time validation. On clicking the same, system would do auto validation of the payment made.

Sr no.	Scenario	Do's / Don't's
	In the event of making Payment through NEFT/RTGS	• It is the bidder's responsibility to ensure that RTGS/NEFT payments are made to the exact details as mentioned in the challan which are: 1) Beneficiary account no: <client code=""> + <random number=""> 2) Beneficiary IFSC Code: As prescribed by ICICI Bank (this shall remain same across all tenders) 3) Amount: As mentioned on the challan. It is specific for every tender/transaction 4) Beneficiary bank branch: ICICI Bank Ltd, CMS 5) Beneficiary name: As per the challan • For every tender, details in the challan are different and specific to that tender only. Bidder should not make use of a challan for making payment for another tenders' • It is advised that all the bidders make payment via RTGS/NEFT at least one day in advance to the last day of tender submission as certain amount of time is required for settlement and various parites are involved. The payment may not be available for the bidder validation. In such cases bidder may not be able to submit the tenders.</random></client>

About Supe

· Bidder has to make only single payment against a challan as per the amount on mentioned

· Bidder must do the payment before tender validity gets expired

Don't'. Bidder should not enter erroneous details while filling the NEFT/RTGS possibilities may following The bank. their 1) Incorrect IFSC code mentioned:- Transaction would be rejected and the bidders account to the in back would be refunded mentioned(<client number account Beneficiary Incorrect number>):-<random code> In case, the beneficiary account number mentioned is incorrect the transaction would be rejected and the bid would not be accepted. 3) Incorrect Amount mentioned: The amount would be rejected if the amount mentioned in while making the payment is incorrect. Such cases will be captured as unreconciled transactions and will be auto-refunded directly to bidder's In the event of any discrepancy, payment would not be considered and bidder participate. bid/ allowed be not · Bidder is not supposed to use challan generated in one tender for payment against another tender since details in the challan are unique to the tender and combination. Bidder must not make multiple or split payments against a particular challan. Any split payment received against the same challan will be refunded back to • Bidder would not be entitled to claim that he is deprived of participating in the tender because his funds are blocked with the division on account of incorrect payment made by the bidder

CCS Haryana Agri. University, Hisar

Money

College of Fisheries Science CCSHAU, Hisar

The specifications as provided are meeting the basic need of the Department/College without including superfluous and non essential features which may result in unwanted expenditures. Also the specifications are generic in nature and do not favour any particular Brand/Manufacturers/Co.

(Indentor)

(HOD)



Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar Ph. No.01662-255419

Email: directorspo@gmail.com, spo@hau.ernet.in

STANDARD BIDDING DOCUMENT PROCUREMENT OF LYOPHILIZER/FREEZE DRYER FOR COLLEGE FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar

PART 1: COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

NAME OF WORK: - Purchase of LYOPHILIZER/FREEZE DRYER FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar

DNIT Amount: Rs. 16.00 lakhs (Approx)

5-14/10/m

Professor & Head Department of Fisheries Resource Management

1 depolar

COFS, CCS HAU, HISBY

PART 1: COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Sr.	Name of Contents	Page No.
No. 1.	Tender Notice	3
2.	Detailed Specifications	4
3.	Detail Notice Inviting Tender	5-6
4.	Terms and conditions	7-10
5.	Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System	11-12
6.	Guidelines for Online Payments in e-tendering	13-15

Monard

(DXNED)

Director(Store & Purchase) Ch. Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar (Established by Parliament Act No. 16 of 1970)

TENDER NOTICE

The Bids/tenders are invited from the eligible bidders through online bids in the website:

http://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in for the work detailed in the table.

Sr. No.	http://haryanaepro	Appr. Esti. cost Rs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Rs.)	Tender Document Fee & e-Service Fee (Rs.)	& Time of Bid Preparatio n & Submissio	Date & time of Earnest Money submission	Expiry date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	of openin g T/Fin. bids
1.	LYOPHILIZER/FREEZE DRYER FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar	16.00	80,000	e-Service Fee Rs. 1000/-+ Document Fee Rs. 3000/-	(09:00 hours)	4-1-12025 upto 17:00 hours	4-/ 1- /2025 upto 17:00 hours	Bid 6-1-2025 at 10:00 A.M Financ ial Bid 6-1-1/2025 at 10:00 A.M

Cost of Bid document (to be paid Online) is above mentioned (non refundable) for bid to be (i) deposited through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts.

The further details and e-tendering schedule visit https://harvanaeprocurement.gov.in& University (ii)

E-Service fee Rs. 1000/- required to be filled/provided at the time of online bid preparation stage. (iii)

11801.

Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar

Manual

Detailed Specifications

Technical Specification for the purchase of Lyophilizer/Freeze Dryer

- The system is a compact floor model laboratory freeze dryer/lyophilizer.
- The sterilizable freeze-dryer will be used for bacterial samples.
- The system has a control system, microprocessor control & 7" LCD touch display which can display drying curve, vacuum, condenser temp., run time, ambient temperature, etc.
- Controller built with data recorder and USB interface; data can be exported to computer for analysis.
- The system has a flexible manual and automatic control mode, manual grouping process, automatic batch production.
- Samples can be subjected to pre-freeze in condenser chamber, no need of deep freezer, smooth chamber without coil pipe.
- The condenser temperature should be: -85°C to -55°C or better.
- The system can store hundreds of process recipes, each containing 50 temperature control sections to improve process optimization.
- The system should be provided with an independent temperature sensor for condenser and temperature sensor to monitor the temperature of each shelf.
- Sensor calibration option is available to ensure long-term accuracy of the measured values.
- The system has a security lock with passwords to prevent changing programs and other system parameters.
- The system is equipped with a real-time alarm display and historical alarm query function to facilitate fault diagnosis and equipment maintenance.
- High quality vacuum pump is provided along with the system, corrosion resistant vacuum pumps with a displacement capacity: 4 L/sec or better
- The system has 8 port manifold type or better.
- All materials in contact with the product are made of inert materials to meet GLP requirements.
- All materials of condenser chamber, table-top, racks, trays and drain value are made of SS304 stainless steel or better to ensure corrosion-resistant and easy to clean, shelves height adjustable.
- The system has a cold trap capacity of at least 22 liters or better and ice capture capability of 6kg/24hrs or better.
- The defrost system is through electric heating defrost
- The sample loading capacity of the system is 1.8L or 2.7L or better.
- The system is supplied with 8 nos of flasks or betters of different sizes, and the system is supplied with 4 nos. of tray minimum.
- The vial loading capacity is 1320 (Φ 12), 740 (Φ 16), 360 (Φ 22), or more.
- The system shelf size is 240mm or better. Also, the shelf distance is 40mm approx. for smooth process of samples and total no of shelf is 4 or better.
- The system is ISO 9001, ISO 14001 and CE Certified.
- Vendor should provide 2 PO copies in the technical bid.
- The vendor should have service Centre in North India like Delhi/NCR region to provide service within 24hrs from the complaint raised

 Professor & Heading

 Professor & Heading

 Professor & Heading

 Professor & Heading

Professor & Head Department or tesheries Resource Management COFS, CCS HAU, Hisar

Monney god

- Consumables required during installation to set up the new instrument must be quoted along with the instrument.
- User list must be enclosed for the quoted model supplied to any other institute/Organization like IIT, IISER, ICMR, ICAR or other premium or Research Institutes.
- The warranty on the system is 2 years.
- The company must provide a compliance statement supported by technical literature.

Surface

DETAIL NOTICE INVITING TENDER

e-Tender is invited for purchase of below mentioned items in single stage two cover system i.e. Request for Pre-Qualification/Technical Bid (online Bid under PQQ/ Technical Envelope) and Request for Financial Bid (comprising of price bid Proposal under online available Commercial Envelope):-

Sr. No.	Description of Job Work	Appr. Esti. cost Rs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Rs.)	Tender Docume nt Fee & e- Service Fee (Rs.)	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Expiry Date & time of Earnest Money submissio	Expiry date & Time of Bid Preparatio n & Submissio	Time of opening T/Fin. bids
1.	LYOPHILIZER/FREEZ E DRYER FOR COLLEGE OF FISHERIES SCIENCE, CCSHAU, Hisar	16.00	80,000	e- Service Fee Rs. 1000/=+ Docume nt Fee Rs. 3000/-	09:00 hours)	4-14/2025 upto 17:00 hours	4-12025 upto 17:00 hours	Tech, Bid 6/4/2025 at 10:00 A.M Financia 1 Bid 6-4/2025 at 10:00 A.M

Under this process, the Pre-qualification/ Technical online bid Application as well as online Price Bid shall be invited at single stage under two covers i.e. PQQ/Technical & Commercial Envelope. Eligibility and qualification of the Applicant will be first examined based on the details submitted online under first cover (PQQ or Technical) with respect to eligibility and qualification criteria prescribed in this Tender document. The Price Bid under the second cover shall be opened for only those Applicants whose PQQ/ Technical Applications are responsive to eligibility and qualifications requirements as per Tender document.

- 1. The payment for Tender Document Fee and e-Service Fee shall be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the payment for EMD can be made online directly through RTGS/NEFT available at the Single e-Procurement portal of GoH (Govt. of Haryana) and also mentioned under the Tender Document.
- 2. Intending bidders will be mandatorily required to online sign-up (create user account) on the website https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in to be eligible to participate in the e-Tender. He/She will be required to make online payment of (Mention EMD Amount) towards EMD fee in due course of time. The intended bidder fails to pay EMD fee under the stipulated time frame shall not be allow to submit his / her bids for the respective event / Tenders.
- 3. The interested bidders must remit the funds at least T+1 working day (Transaction day + One working Day) in advance i.e. on or before (4/11/2025 upto 17:00 hrs); and make payment via RTGS /NEFT to the beneficiary account number specified under the online generated challan. The intended bidder / Agency thereafter will be able to successfully verify their payment online and submit their bids on or before the expiry date & time of the respective events/Tenders at https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.

The interested bidders shall have to pay mandatorily e-Service fee (under document fee - Nonrefundable) of Rs.1000/- (Rupee One Thousand Only) online by using the service of secure

Mary

Sux/

electronic gateway. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between bidders & online payment authorization networks.

The Payment for document fee/ e-Service fee can be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking.

The Bidders can submit their tender documents (Online) as per the dates mentioned in the key dates:-

Key Dates

Sr. No.	Department Stage	Bidder's Stage	Start date and time	Expiry date and time
1		Tender Document Download and Bid Preparation/Submission	/2025 (09:00 hours)	17:00 hours
2	Technical Bid Opening	the same to the same of the		at 10:00 A.M
3	Financial Bid Opening		10 -11-/2025	at 10:00 A.M

Important Note:

- 1) The Applicants/bidders have to complete 'Application / Bid Preparation & Submission' stage on scheduled time as mentioned above. If any Applicant / bidder failed to complete his / her aforesaid stage in the stipulated online time schedule for this stage, his / her Application/bid status will be considered as 'Applications / bids not submitted'.
- 2) Applicant/Bidder must confirm & check his/her Application/bid status after completion of his/her all activities for e-bidding.
- 3) Applicant/Bidder can rework on his/her bids even after completion of 'Application/Bid Preparation & submission stage' (Application/Bidder Stage), subject to the condition that the rework must take place during the stipulated time frame of the Applicant/Bidder Stage.
- 4) In the first instance, the online payment details of tender document fee, e-Service and EMD & PQQ/Technical Envelope shall be opened. Henceforth financial bid quoted against each of the item by the shortlisted bidder/ Agency wherever required shall be opened online in the presence of such bidders/ Agency who either themselves or through their representatives choose to be present. The bidder can submit online their bids as per the dates mentioned in the schedule/Key Dates above.

The bids shall be submitted online in two separate envelopes:

Envelope 1: Technical Bid

The bidders shall upload the required eligibility & technical documents online in the Technical Bid.

Envelope 2: Commercial Bid

The bidders shall quote the prices in price bid format under Commercial Bid.

Terms & conditions

- The quotations received after due date/or time will be summarily rejected.
- 2. The security/earnest money equivalent to <u>five per cent</u> of the cost of material i.e. an amount of 5% of the total cost of the offered material rounded off to nearest Rs.10/- in the name of Director (Stores & Purchases), CCS HAU, Hisar
- 3. The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the supply order. The delivery period can be extended by the Central Purchase Committee/or Store Purchase Officer only in exceptional cases on written request of the supplier explaining reasons/circumstances due to which the delivery period could not be adhered to. In case the material is not supplied within the delivery period, the supplier shall be liable to pay us compensation amount equivalent to one percent each day or such amount as the CPC/ Store Purchase Officer may decide that the quantity remains incomplete including installation, provided that entire amount of compensation shall not exceed 10% of the total amount of the cost of the material supplied. An appeal against these orders shall, however, lie with the Vice-Chancellor, CCS HAU, Hisar whose decision shall be final.
- 4. In case the supplier/contractor fails to execute the supply order/contract on the rates, terms & conditions as contained in the supply order within the stipulated period, the security/earnest money shall be forfeited besides any other action as may be considered necessary by the CPC
- 5. The rates should be quoted on price list less discount, FOR University Campus or offices situated at outstations as the case may be. The rates quoted Ex-Godown may be rejected. All charges payable by the University such as Sales Tax, Packing & Forwarding and other levies like Excise duty, Custom Duty, Octroi, etc. should be mentioned in the quotation/tender. The charges not mentioned in the quotation/tender shall not be paid by the University. The University does not issue Form 'C' or 'D'.
- 6. The supplies should be offered from ready stock. The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the supply order failing which the order is likely to be withdrawn.
- 7. The validity period of the quotation/tender and Guarantee/Warranty period of the material, if any, should be mentioned specifically. The offer must be valid for a period of atleast three months from the date of opening of quotation/tender.
- 8. The University/its Offices at Hisar and outstations do not make payment in advance or against documents through Bank. However, as a matter of general policy we try to make the payment within 30 days of the delivery subject to proper installation, wherever applicable and satisfaction of the Inspection Committee.
- The quantity can be increased/decreased by the University.

10. The current price list duly authenticated by the manufacturer with date, signature and seal along with literature/pamphlets may also be supplied along with the offer.

Monny Supy

Department of Fisheries
Resource Management
COFS, CCS HAU, Hisar

- 11. If you or your principals are on rate contract with DGS&D, DS&D, Haryana, Controller of Stores, this may be mentioned specifically in your offer and the same duly attested may also be attached.
- 12. The University is situated outside the municipal limits and as such no octroi is payable by us if the material is sent by rail/full truck load. In case the material is received through goods transport company by road, the transport companies charged delivery charges, labour charges and octroi charges. It may be mentioned specifically as to whether the material will be sent by rail or by road through goods transport company.
- 13. The make and complete specifications of the material should be clearly mentioned and catalogue if any be sent. (make/specification will be given by the HAU).
- 14. The acceptance of the material is subject to approval of our Inspection Committee/Technical Committee or Experts.
- 15. The acceptance of the quotation/tender will rest with the CPC which does not bind himself to accept the lowest quotation and reserves the right to reject any or all items of quotation/tender without assigning any reason therefore. The CPC reserves the right to accept quotation/tender in part i.e. any item or any quantity and to reject it for the rest.
- 16. It is our policy to make all purchases from the manufacturers or though their authorized dealers. If you are manufacturer/authorized dealer, proof thereof may kindly be given alongwith the quotation/tender failing which the same is likely to be rejected without assigning any reason. A copy of the letter from the manufacturers may kindly be attached being authorized dealer/stockist/distributor or agent etc.
- 17. The University is registered with the Department of Science and Industrial Research, Ministry of Science and Technology, New Delhi in terms of Govt. Notification No. Notification No.10/97-Central Excise dated 1 March, 1997 and Notification No.51/96-Custom dated 23 July, 1996 vide Registration No. TU/V/RG-CDE (74)/2015 dated 5.11.2015 upto 31.08.2020. Thus the University is exempted from payment of Custom duty and Excise duty. The consignee will issue necessary certificate duly countersigned by the Registrar, CCS HAU, Hisar.
- 18. It may be certified that you have not been debarred/black listed for any reason by DGS&D, DS&D Haryana or any State Govt./University/PSU etc. If so particulars of the same be furnished. Concealing of facts will not only lead to cancellation of the supply order but may also warrant legal action.
- 19. For any enquiry, the undersigned can be contacted at Phone No.01662-284317 & or 01662-255419 on working days (Monday to Saturday except 2nd Saturday) during office hours (9.00 A.M. to 4.00 P.M. during August to April and 7.00 A.M. to 1.30 P. M. during May to July).

Professor & Head 20 The family members of the university employees are not allowed to send their Department of Fishequotations/tenders. Such quotations/tenders, if received, will outrightly be rejected.

Resource Manageme 21. The disputes, if any, shall be subject to jurisdiction of Hisar Courts. Any other COFS, CCS HAU, Hisar jurisdiction mentioned in the quotations or invoices of the manufacturers/dealers etc. shall be invalid and shall have no legal sanctity.

Bourl

Ship

Terms and conditions for the material to be imported

- Country of origin should be mentioned.
- 2. Goods supplied should conform to the standards mentioned in the technical specifications or as latest standards issued by the concerned institution.
- 3. **Performance security:** The responsive bidder shall be required to deposit Performance security equivalent to **five per cent** of the cost of material ordered valid for guarantee/warrantee period plus 75 days.
- 4. The material supplied shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage Incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery of material. The insurance shall be in an amount equal to 110 percent of CIF or CIP value of goods.
- 5. **Warranty/Guarantee**: the material be quoted with Warranty/Guarantee period of 12 months after the date of delivery and acceptance at final destination or 18 months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading whichever is earlier.
- 6. **Payment**: On shipment 90% of the cost of material shall be paid through Letter of Credit established in a Bank of its country and upon submission of the documents as specified below. Letter of credit shall be established in a bank of its country and the standard conditions as per Reserve Bank of India Policy shall be applicable.
- 7. **Balance Payment:** Balance 10 percent payment shall be paid within 30 days of receipt of claim supported by the acceptance certificate issued by the Purchaser's representative.

Payment of local currency portion including Agency commission, if any, including AMC shall be made in Indian currency within 30 days of presentation of claim supported by a Certificate from the purchaser declaring that the goods have been delivered and all other contract services have been performed.

- 8. Conversion Rates: The conversion rates of foreign currency shall be taken into consideration as applicable on the date of opening of the tenders.
- 9. Bid Security: Bid security should be valid for 45 days beyond the validity of the bids
- 10. Validity: The tender should be valid at least 45 days from the date of opening of tenders.
- 11. Clarifications on tenders: During evaluation of the tenders, the purchaser may, at its discretion, ask the bidder for clarification of bids. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in prices or substance of the tender will be sought, offered or permitted.
- 12. **Purchaser's right to accept/or reject any or all the tenders**: The purchaser reserves the right to accept/or reject any or all the bids and to annul the bidding process and reject all the bids at any time prior of placing the supply order without assigning any reasons therefore without any obligations to inform the affected bidders.
- 13. **Taxes & Duties:** It will be the responsibility of the supplier for the payment of all taxes and duties to their respective Govt.
- 14. Custom Duty: Chaudhary Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar is exempted from payment of Custom Duty as per notification issued by the Govt, of India. Hence no

Descriment of Fisheries
Lures Management
OFS. CCS HAU, Hisar

Want Out

custom duty shall be paid except to the extent payable. However necessary documents, certificate in this regard shall be supplied by the Purchaser well in time only on receipt of information /documents regarding shipment of material.

- Liquidated damages: The applicable rate of liquidated damages is 0.5% per week or part thereof and a maximum deduction/recovery is 10% of the contract price. This will be applicable when the material is not supplied during delivery period mentioned in the supply order and/or not installed within the stipulated period.
- 16. Right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract: When the required material is not supplied by the supplier within the delivery period as per contract/supply order and the liquid damages cross the limit of 10% the purchaser reserves the right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract and reserves the right to recover the Liquid damages out of the EMD/or Performance security besides other action as deemed proper.
- 17. Delivery Documents Within 24 hours of shipment, the supplier shall notify. The purchaser and the Insurance Company by cable or telex or Fax the full of the shipment including contract number, Description of Goods, quantity, the vessel, the bill of landing number and date, port of loading, date of shipment, port of discharge etc. The supplier shall mail the following documents to the Purchaser, with a copy to the Insurance Company:
 - 4 copies of Supplier's Invoice showing Goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount.
 - Original and 4 copies of the negotiable, clean, on band bill of landing marked freight ii) prepaid and 4 copies of non-negotiable bill of landing.
 - 4 copies of packing list identifying contents of each package. iii)
 - Insurance Certificate. iv)
 - Manufacturer's/Supplier's Certificate. V)
 - Inspection Certificate issued by the nominated Inspection Agency and the Supplier's vi) Factory Inspection Report
 - Certificate of Origin. vii)
 - Excise Gate Pass (octroi receipts wherever applicable) duly sealed indicating payment viii) made; and
 - Any of the documents evidencing payments of Statutory Taxes.

The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser at least one week before arrival of Goods at the port or place of arrival and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

Benny Court

Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System

These conditions will over-rule the conditions stated in the tender documents, wherever relevant and applicable.

1. Registration of bidders on e-Procurement Portal:-

All the bidders intending to participate in the tenders process online are required to get registered on the centralized e - Procurement Portal i.e. https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in. Please visit the website for more details.

2. Obtaining a Digital Certificate:

- 2.1 The Bids submitted online should be encrypted and signed electronically with a Digital Certificate to establish the identity of the bidder bidding online. These Digital Certificates are issued by an Approved Certifying Authority, by the Controller of Certifying Authorities, Government of India.
- 2.2 A Digital Certificate is issued upon receipt of mandatory identity (i.e. Applicant's PAN Card) and Address proofs and verification form duly attested by the Bank Manager / Post Master / Gazetted Officer. Only upon the receipt of the required documents, a digital certificate can be issued. For more details, please visit the website https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.
- 2.3 The bidders may obtain Class-II or III digital signature certificate from any Certifying Authority or Sub-certifying Authority authorized by the Controller of Certifying Authorities or may obtain information and application format and documents required for the issue of digital certificate from.
- 2.4 The bidder must ensure that he/she comply by the online available important guidelines at the portal https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in for Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) including the e-Token carrying DSCs.
- 2.5 Bid for a particular tender must be submitted online using the digital certificate (Encryption & Signing), which is used to encrypt and sign the data during the stage of bid preparation. In case, during the process of a particular tender, the user loses his digital certificate (due to virus attack, hardware problem, operating system or any other problem) he will not be able to submit the bid online. Hence, the users are advised to keep a backup of the certificate and also keep the copies at safe place under proper security (for its use in case of emergencies).
- 2.6 In case of online tendering, if the digital certificate issued to the authorized user of a firm is used for signing and submitting a bid, it will be considered equivalent to a no-objection certificate /power of attorney / lawful authorization to that User. The firm has to authorize a specific individual through an authorization certificate signed by all partners to use the digital certificate as per Indian Information Technology Act 2000. Unless the certificates are revoked, it will be assumed to represent adequate authority of the user to bid on behalf of the firm in the department tenders as per Information Technology Act 2000. The digital signature of this authorized user will be binding on the firm.
 - 2.7 In case of any change in the authorization, it shall be the responsibility of management / partners of the firm to inform the certifying authority about the change and to obtain the digital signatures of the new person / user on behalf of the firm / company. The procedure for application of a digital certificate however will remain the same for the new user.

Department of Fisheries Resource Management COFS, JOS HAU, Hisar

Normal Grand

2.8 The same procedure holds true for the authorized users in a private/Public limited company. In this case, the authorization certificate will have to be signed by the directors of the company.

3 Pre-requisites for online bidding:

In order to operate on the electronic tender management system, a user's machine is required to be set up. A help file on system setup/Pre-requisite can be obtained from Nextenders (India) Pvt. Ltd. or downloaded from the home page of the website - https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.. The link for downloading required java applet & DC setup are also available on the Home page of the e-tendering Portal.

4 Online Viewing of Detailed Notice Inviting Tenders:

The bidders can view the detailed N.I.T and the time schedule (Key Dates) for all the tenders floated through the single portal eProcurement system on the Home Page at https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.

5Download of Tender Documents:

The tender documents can be downloaded free of cost from the eProcurement portal https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in

6Key Dates:

The bidders are strictly advised to follow dates and times as indicated in the online Notice Inviting Tenders. The date and time shall be binding on all bidders. All online activities are time tracked and the system enforces time locks that ensure that no activity or transaction can take place outside the start and end dates and the time of the stage as defined in the online Notice Inviting Tenders.

7<u>Online Payment of Tender Document Fee, eService fee, EMD fees & Bid Preparation & Submission (PQQ/ Technical & Commercial/Price Bid):</u>

i) Online Payment of Tender Document Fee + e-Service fee:

The online payment for Tender document fee, eService Fee & EMD can be done using the secure electronic payment gateway. The Payment for Tender Document Fee and eService Fee shall be made by bidders/ Vendors online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the Payment for EMD shall be made online directly through RTGS / NEFT. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between contractors and Debit card / online payment authorization networks.

ii) PREPARATION & SUBMISSION Of online APPLICATIONS/BIDS:

Detailed Tender documents may be downloaded from e-procurement website (https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in) and tender mandatorily be submitted online.

Scan copy of Documents to be submitted/uploaded for Prequalification or Technical bid under online PQQ/ Technical Envelope: The required documents (refer to DNIT) shall be prepared and scanned in different file formats (in PDF /JPEG/MS WORD format such that file size is not exceed more than 10 MB) and uploaded during the on-line submission of PQQ or Technical Envelope.

FINANCIAL or Price Bid PROPOSAL shall be submitted mandatorily online under

Commercial Envelope and original not to be submitted manually)

Professor & Head
Department of Fisheries
Resource Management
COES COSMAN AND

Guideline for Online Payments in e-tendering

Post registration, bidder shall proceed for bidding by using both his digital certificates (one each for encryption and signing). Bidder shall proceed to select the tender he is interested in. On the respective Department's page in the e-tendering portal, the Bidder would have following options to make payment for tender document & EMD:

- A. Debit Card
- B. Net Banking
- C. RTGS/NEFT

Operative Procedures for Bidder Payments

A) Debit Card

The procedure for paying through Debit Card will be as follows.

- (i) Bidder selects Debit Card option in e-Procurement portal.
- (ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount and the card charges to be paid by bidder. The portal also displays the total amount to be paid by the bidder.
- (iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button
- (iv)The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Debit Card payment gateway screen.
- (v) Bidder enters card credentials and confirms payment
- (vi) The gateway verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message, which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.
- (vii) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal
- (viii) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal. The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same,
- (ix) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

B) Net Banking

The procedure for paying through Net Banking will be as follows.

- (i) Bidder selects Net Banking option in e-Procurement portal.
- (ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount to be paid by bidder.
- (iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button

Mary Sutt

- (iv) The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Net Banking payment gateway screen displaying list of Banks
- (v) Bidder chooses his / her Bank
- (vi) The Net Banking gateway redirects Bidder to the Net Banking page of the selected Bank
- (vii) Bidder enters his account credentials and confirms payment
- (viii) The Bank verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message to the Net Banking gateway which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.
- (ix) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal
- (x) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal.

The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same. (xi) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

C) RTGS/ NEFT

The bidder shall have the option to make the EMD payment via RTGS/ NEFT. Using this module, bidder would be able to pay from their existing Bank account through RTGS/NEFT. This would offer a wide reach for more than 90,000 bank branches and would enable the bidder to make the payment from almost any bank branch across India.

- I. Bidder shall log into the client e-procurement portal using user id and password as per existing process and selects the RTGS/NEFT payment option.
- ii. Upon doing so, the e-procurement portal shall generate a pre-filled challan. The challan will have all the details that is required by the bidder to make RTGS-NEFT payment.
- iii. Each challan shall therefore include the following details that will be pre-populated:
- Beneficiary account no: (unique alphanumeric code for e-tendering)
- Beneficiary IFSC Code:
- Amount:
- Beneficiary bank branch:
- Beneficiary name:
- iv. The Bidder shall be required to take a print of this challan and make the RTGS/NEFT on the basis of the details printed on the challan.
- v. The bidder would remit the funds at least T + 1 day (Transaction + One day) in advance to the last day and make the payment via RTGS / NEFT to the beneficiary account number as mentioned in the challan.
- vi. Post making the payment, the bidder would login to the e-Tendering portal and go to the payment page. On clicking the RTGS / NEFT mode of payment, there would be a link for real time validation. On clicking the same, system would do auto validation of the payment made.

Sr no. Scenario	Do's / Don't's
In the event of making Payment through NEFT/RTGS	• It is the bidder's responsibility to ensure that RTGS/NEFT payments are made to the exact details as mentioned in the challan which are: 1) Beneficiary account no: <client code=""> + <random number=""> 2) Beneficiary IFSC Code: As prescribed by ICICI Bank (this shall remain same across all tenders) 3) Amount: As mentioned on the challan. It is specific for every tender/transaction 4) Beneficiary bank branch: ICICI Bank Ltd, CMS 5) Beneficiary name: As per the challan • For every tender, details in the challan are different and specific to that tender only. Bidder should not make use of a challan for making payment for another tenders' • It is advised that all the bidders make payment via RTGS/NEFT at least one day in advance to the last day of tender submission as certain amount of time is required for settlement and various parites are involved. The payment may not be available for the bidder validation. In such cases bidder may not be able as to be submit the tender.</random></client>

Resource Management

• Bidder has to make only single payment against a challan as per the amount mentioned on the challan.

Bidder must do the payment before tender validity gets expired

Don't' Bidder should not enter erroneous details while filling the NEFT/RTGS following possibilities The bank. their Incorrect IFSC code mentioned:- Transaction would be rejected and the bidders account to the in back would be refunded mentioned(<client account number Incorrect Beneficiary number>):-<random In case, the beneficiary account number mentioned is incorrect the code> transaction would be rejected and the bid would not be accepted. 3) Incorrect Amount mentioned: The amount would be rejected if the amount mentioned in while making the payment is incorrect. Such cases will be captured as unreconciled transactions and will be auto-refunded directly to account. In the event of any discrepancy, payment would not be considered and bidder allowed to · Bidder is not supposed to use challan generated in one tender for payment against another tender since details in the challan are unique to the tender and Bidder must not make multiple or split payments against a particular challan. Any split payment received against the same challan will be refunded back to • Bidder would not be entitled to claim that he is deprived of participating in the tender because his funds are blocked with the division on account of incorrect payment made by the bidder

Director(S&P)

CCS Haryana Agri. University, Hisar

Smrl South

College of Fisheries Science CCSHAU, Hisar

The specifications as provided are meeting the basic need of the Department/College without including superfluous and non essential features which may result in unwanted expenditures. Also the specifications are generic in nature and do not favour any particular Brand/Manufacturers/Co.

Monsel City
(Indentor)

(HOD)



CCSHAU, Hisar

Director (Store & Purchase)
CCSHAU, Hisar
Ph. No.01662-255419

Email: directorspo@gmail.com, spo@hau.ernet.in

STANDARD BIDDING DOCUMENT PROCUREMENT OF Desktop Computers (All in One) for the Department of Basic Engineering, COAE&T, CCSHAU Hisar.

PART 1: COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

NAME OF WORK: - Desktop Computers (All in One)-10Nos for the Department of Basic Engineering, COAE&T, CCSHAU Hisar.

DNIT Amount: Rs.9.5 Lac (APPROX)

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

Head

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Sr. No.	Name of Contents	Page No.
1.	Tender Notice	3
2.	Particulars	4
3.	Detailed Specifications	5
4.	DETAIL NOTICE INVITING TENDER	6 – 8
5.	Terms and conditions	9 – 12
6.	Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System	13 - 15
7.	Guideline for Online Payments in e-tendering	16 - 18

de

Head
Deptt. of Basic Engineerings.
COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

Head Deptt. of Basic Engineerings COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

Director (Store & Purchase) Ch. Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar (Established by Parliament Act No. 16 of 1970)

TENDER NOTICE

The Bids/tenders are invited from the eligible bidders through online bids in the website:

Sr. No.	The Bids/tenders are inv http://haryanaeprocurem Description of Job Work	Appr. Esti. cost Rs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Rs)	Tender Document Fee & e-Service Fee (Rs.)	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Expiry Date & time of Earnest Money submission	Expiry date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Time of opening T/Fin. bids Tech. Bid
1.	Purchase of Desktop Computers (All in One)- 10Nos	9.5 Lakhs	47,500 -	Fee, Processing fee Rs.	at 9:00Am	17:00 Pm	upto 17:00	GIII SC at I row A Financial Bid Lely Sc at III SC

(i) Cost of Bid document (to be paid Online) is above mentioned (non-refundable) for bid to be deposited through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts.

(ii) The further details and e-tendering schedule visit https://etenders.hry.nic.in & University Website

preparation stage.

> Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar

Deptt. of Basic EnginbasHes Deptt. of Basic Engineerings COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

Particulars of the material to be purchased

Sr. No.	Items to be purchased
1	Purchase of Desktop Computers (All in One) for the Department of Basic Engineering, COAE&T, CCS HAU Hisar

di

Head
Deptt. of Basic Engineerings
COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

DETAIL SPECIFICATIONS

Technical Specification of Desktop Computers (all-in-one) for the Department of Basic Engineering, COAE&T, CCS HAU Hisar

Sr. No.	Parameters	Value/Range/Requirement
1.	Brand Make	HAU approved brands (HP/Dell/Apple)
2.	Processor	Intel Core i7 or better equivalent
3.	Processor Generation	13 th or above
4.	Operating system (OEM/ pre-loaded)	Window 11 Pro or better
1.5.	Graphic Card	Dedicated integrated or better
6.	Number of Cores per processor	8 or above
7.	CPU speed	4.3GHz or better
8.	RAM	16 GB (DDR4) or above
9.	Internal storage	1TB (SSD) or above
10.	Input Device	Wireless keyboard with addition USE wired Keyboard, and Wireless/Bluetooth mouse with addition USB wired optical mouse
11	LED Monitor (inches)	27" inches or above
12	Monitor resolution (pixel), FHD	1920*1080 or better
13	Wi-Fi (6), Bluctooth (5.1 or above wireless card) and Webcam (FHD) enabled	Yes
14	Number of USB ports	2.0 & 3.0 or better & HDMI
15	Microsoft office Professional plus 2021	With warranty
16	On-site OEM warranty (years)	At least 3 years

Head

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

DETAIL NOTICE INVITING TENDER

e-Tender is invited for purchase of below mentioned items in single stage two cover system i.e. Request for Pre-Qualification/Technical Bid (online Bid under PQQ/ Technical Envelope) and Request for Financial Bid (comprising of price bid Proposal under online available Commercial Envelope):-

Sr. No	Description of work / Items	EMD to be deposited by Bidder	Tender Document Fee & eService Fee (Rs.)	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	of Bid of EMD Submission	Expiry Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission
1.	Purchase of Desktop Computers (All in one)	Rs. 4:5190	c-Service Fee, Processing fee Rs.	15/10/25 at 9.00 An	4/11/25 upto	4/11/25

Under this process, the Pre-qualification/ Technical online bid Application as well as online Price Bid shall be invited at single stage under two covers i.e. PQQ/Technical & Commercial Envelope. Eligibility and qualification of the Applicant will be first examined based on the details submitted online under first cover (PQQ or Technical) with respect to eligibility and qualification criteria prescribed in this Tender document. The Price Bid under the second cover shall be opened for only those Applicants whose PQQ/ Technical Applications are responsive to eligibility and qualifications requirements as per Tender document.

- 1. The payment for Tender Document Fee and e-Service Fee shall be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the payment for EMD can be made online directly through RTGS/NEFT available at the Single e-Procurement portal of GoH (Govt. of Haryana) and also mentioned under the Tender Document.
- 2. Intending bidders will be mandatorily required to online sign-up (create user account) on the website https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in to be eligible to participate in the e-Tender. He/She will be required to make online payment towards EMD fee in due course of time. The intended bidder fails to pay EMD fee under the stipulated time frame shall not be allow to submit his / her bids for the respective event / Tenders.

Head
Deptt. of Basic Engineerings
COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

The Payment for document fee/ e-Service fee can be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking.

4

Head
Deptt. of Basic Engineerings
COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

The Bidders can submit their tender documents (Online) as per the dates mentioned in the key dates: -

Key Dates

Sr. No.	Department Stage	Bidder's Stage	Start date and time	Expiry date and time
1		Tender Document Download and Bid Preparation/Submission	15/10/25 at 9.00 AM	4/11/25 4/26 17-00 Pm
2	Technical Bid Opening	6/1	1/25 at 1	11.00 M
3	Financial Bid Opening		125 at	

Important Note:

- 1) The Applicants/bidders have to complete 'Application / Bid Preparation & Submission' stage on scheduled time as mentioned above. If any Applicant / bidder failed to complete his / her aforesaid stage in the stipulated online time schedule for this stage, his / her Application/bid status will be considered as 'Applications / bids not submitted'.
- 2) Applicant/Bidder must confirm & check his/her Application/bid status after completion of his/her all activities for e-bidding.
- 3) Applicant/Bidder can rework on his/her bids even after completion of 'Application/Bid Preparation & submission stage' (Application/Bidder Stage), subject to the condition that the rework must take place during the stipulated time frame of the Applicant/Bidder Stage.
- 4) In the first instance, the online payment details of tender document fee + e-Service and EMD & PQQ/Technical Envelope shall be opened. Henceforth financial bid quoted against each of the item by the shortlisted bidder/ Agency wherever required shall be opened online in the presence of such bidders/ Agency who either themselves or through their representatives choose to be present. The bidder can submit online their bids as per the dates mentioned in the schedule/Key Dates above.

The bids shall be submitted online in two separate envelopes:

Envelope 1: Technical Bid paragraphic State of Basic Engineering District of Basic Engineering

The bidders shall upload the required eligibility & technical documents online in the Technical Bid.

Envelope 2: Commercial Bid

The bidders shall quote the prices in price bid format under Commercial Bid.

Head
Deptt. of Basic Engineerings
COAE&T, CCSHAIL Higgs

Terms & conditions

- The quotations received after due date/or time will be summarily rejected.
- The security/earnest money equivalent to five per cent of the cost of material i.e. an amount of 5% of the total cost of the offered material rounded off to nearest Rs.10/- in the name of Director (Stores & Purchases), CCS HAU, Hisar
- The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the supply order. The delivery period can be extended by the Central Purchase Committee/or Store Purchase Officer only in exceptional cases on written request of the supplier explaining reasons/circumstances due to which the delivery period could not be adhered to. In case the material is not supplied within the delivery period, the supplier shall be liable to pay us compensation amount equivalent to one percent each day or such amount as the CPC/ Store Purchase Officer may decide that the quantity remains incomplete including installation, provided that entire amount of compensation shall not exceed 10% of the total amount of the cost of the material supplied. An appeal against these orders shall, however, lie with the Vice-Chancellor, CCS HAU, Hisar whose decision shall be final.
 - 4. In case the supplier/contractor fails to execute the supply order/contract on the rates, terms & conditions as contained in the supply order within the stipulated period, the security/earnest money shall be forfeited besides any other action as may be considered necessary by the CPC
 - The rates should be quoted on price list less discount, FOR University Campus or offices situated at outstations as the case may be. The rates quoted Ex-Godown may be rejected. All charges payable by the University such as Sales Tax, Packing & Forwarding and other levies like Excise duty, Custom Duty, Octroi, etc. should be mentioned in the quotation/tender. The charges not mentioned in the quotation/tender shall not be paid by the University. The University does not issue Form 'C' or 'D'.
 - The supplies should be offered from ready stock. All supplies will have to be executed within 15 days of the issue of supply order failing which the order is likely to be withdrawn.
 - The validity period of the quotation/tender and Guarantee/Warranty period of the material, if any, should be mentioned specifically. The offer must be valid for a period of atleast three months from the date of opening of quotation/tender.
 - The University/its Offices at Hisar and outstations do not make payment in advance against documents through Bank. However, as a matter of general policy we try to 8. make the payment within 30 days of the delivery subject to proper installation, wherever applicable and satisfaction of the Inspection Committee.
 - The quantity can be increased/decreased by the University.
 - 10. The current price list duly authenticated by the manufacturer with date, signature and seal along with literature/pamphlets may also be supplied along with the offer.
 - 11. If you or your principals are on rate contract with DGS&D, DS&D, Haryana, Controller of Stores, this may be mentioned specifically in your offer and the same duly attested may also be attached.
 - 12. The University is situated outside the municipal limits and as such no octroi is payable by us if the material is sent by rail/full truck load. In case the material is received through goods transport company by road, the transport companies charged delivery

COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar Dept. of B

Head Deptt. of Basic Engineerings COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

charges, labour charges and octroi charges. It may be mentioned specifically as to whether the material will be sent by rail or by road through goods transport company.

- 13. The make and complete specifications of the material should be clearly mentioned and catalogue if any be sent. (make/specification will be given by the HAU).
- The acceptance of the material is subject to approval of our Inspection 14. Committee/Technical Committee or Experts.
- The acceptance of the quotation/tender will rest with the CPC which does not bind himself to accept the lowest quotation and reserves the right to reject any or all items of quotation/tender without assigning any reason therefore. The CPC reserves the right to accept quotation/tender in part i.e. any item or any quantity and to reject it for the rest.
- 16. It is our policy to make all purchases from the manufacturers or though their authorized dealers. If you are manufacturer/authorized dealer, proof thereof may kindly be given alongwith the quotation/tender failing which the same is likely to be rejected without assigning any reason. A copy of the letter from the manufacturers may kindly be attached being authorized dealer/stockist/distributor or agent etc.
- 17. The University is registered with the Department of Science and Industrial Research, Ministry of Science and Technology, New Delhi in terms of Govt. Notification No. Notification No.10/97-Central Excise dated 1 March, 1997 and Notification No.51/96-Custom dated 23 July, 1996 vide Registration No. TU/V/RG-CDE (74)/2015 dated 5.11.2015 upto 31.08.2020. Thus the University is exempted from payment of Custom duty and Excise duty. The consignee will issue necessary certificate duly countersigned by the Registrar, CCS HAU, Hisar.
- 18. It may be certified that you have not been debarred/black listed for any reason by DGS&D, DS&D Haryana or any State Govt./University/PSU etc. If so particulars of the same be furnished. Concealing of facts will not only lead to cancellation of the supply order but may also warrant legal action.
- 19. For any enquiry, the undersigned can be contacted at Phone No.01662-284317 & or 01662-255419 on working days (Monday to Saturday except 2nd and 4th Saturday) during office hours (9.00 A.M. to 4.30 P.M. during August to April and 7.00 A.M. to 2.00 P.M. during May to July).
- 20 The family members of the university employees are not allowed to send their quotations/tenders. Such quotations/tenders, if received, will outrightly be rejected.
- 21. The disputes, if any, shall be subject to jurisdiction of Hisar Courts. Any other jurisdiction mentioned in the quotations or invoices of the manufacturers/dealers etc. shall be invalid and shall have no legal sanctity.

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings. COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

10

Terms and conditions for the material to be imported

- Country of origin should be mentioned. 1.
- Goods supplied should conform to the standards mentioned in the technical specifications or as latest standards issued by the concerned institution.
- Performance security: The responsive bidder shall be required to deposit Performance security equivalent to five per cent of the cost of material ordered valid for guarantee/warrantee period plus 75 days.
- The material supplied shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage Incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery of material. The insurance shall be in an amount equal to 110 percent of CIF or CIP value of goods.
- Warranty/Guarantee: the material be quoted with Warranty/Guarantee period of 12 months after the date of delivery and acceptance at final destination or 18 months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading whichever is earlier.
- Payment: On shipment 90% of the cost of material shall be paid through Letter of Credit established in a Bank of its country and upon submission of the documents as specified below. Letter of credit shall be established in a bank of its country and the standard conditions as per Reserve Bank of India Policy shall be applicable.
- Balance Payment: Balance 10 percent payment shall be paid within 30 days of receipt of claim supported by the acceptance certificate issued by the Purchaser's representative.

Payment of local currency portion including Agency commission, if any, including AMC shall be made in Indian currency within 30 days of presentation of claim supported by a Certificate from the purchaser declaring that the goods have been delivered and all other contract services have been performed.

- 8. Conversion Rates: The conversion rates of foreign currency shall be taken into consideration as applicable on the date of opening of the tenders.
- 9. Bid Security: Bid security should be valid for 45 days beyond the validity of the bids 10. Validity: The tender should be valid at least 45 days from the date of opening of tenders.
- Clarifications on tenders: During evaluation of the tenders, the purchaser may, at its discretion, ask the bidder for clarification of bids. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in prices or substance of the tender will be sought, offered or permitted.
- Purchaser's right to accept/or reject any or all the tenders: The purchaser reserves the right to accept/or reject any or all the bids and to annul the bidding process and reject all the bids at any time prior of placing the supply order without assigning any reasons therefore without any obligations to inform the affected bidders.

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings 13. Taxes & Duties: It will be the responsibility of the supplier for the payment of all taxes and duties to their respective Govt.

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings. COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

14. Custom Duty: Chaudhary Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar is exempted from payment of Custom Duty as per notification issued by the Govt. of India. Hence no custom duty shall be paid except to the extent payable. However necessary documents, certificate in this regard shall be supplied by the Purchaser well in time only on receipt of information /documents regarding shipment of material.

15. **Liquidated damages**: The applicable rate of liquidated damages is 0.5% per week or part thereof and a maximum deduction/recovery is 10% of the contract price. This will be applicable when the material is not supplied during delivery period mentioned in the supply

order and/or not installed within the stipulated period.

16. Right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract: When the required material is not supplied by the supplier within the delivery period as per contract/supply order and the liquid damages cross the limit of 10% the purchaser reserves the right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract and reserves the right to recover the Liquid damages out of the EMD/or Performance security besides other action as deemed proper.

- 17. **Delivery Documents** Within 24 hours of shipment, the supplier shall notify The purchaser and the Insurance Company by cable or telex or Fax the full of the shipment including contract number, Description of Goods, quantity, the vessel, the bill of landing number and date, port of loading, date of shipment, port of discharge etc. The supplier shall mail the following documents to the Purchaser, with a copy to the Insurance Company:
- i) 4 copies of Supplier's Invoice showing Goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount.
- ii) Original and 4 copies of the negotiable, clean, on band bill of landing marked freight prepaid and 4 copies of non-negotiable bill of landing.
- iii) 4 copies of packing list identifying contents of each package.
- iv) Insurance Certificate.
- v) Manufacturer's/Supplier's Certificate.
- vi) Inspection Certificate issued by the nominated Inspection Agency and the Supplier's Factory Inspection Report
- vii) Certificate of Origin.
- viii) Excise Gate Pass (octroi receipts wherever applicable) duly sealed indicating payment made; and
- ix) Any of the documents evidencing payments of Statutory Taxes.

The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser at least one week before arrival of Goods at the port or place of arrival and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

Head
Deptt. of Basic Engineerings.
COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System

These conditions will over-rule the conditions stated in the tender documents, wherever relevant and applicable.

1. Registration of bidders on e-Procurement Portal: -

All the bidders intending to participate in the tenders' process online are required to get registered on the centralized e - Procurement Portal i.e. https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in. Please visit the website for more details.

2. Obtaining a Digital Certificate:

- 2.1 The Bids submitted online should be encrypted and signed electronically with a Digital Certificate to establish the identity of the bidder bidding online. These Digital Certificates are issued by an Approved Certifying Authority, by the Controller of Certifying Authorities, Government of India.
- 2.2 A Digital Certificate is issued upon receipt of mandatory identity (i.e. Applicant's PAN Card) and Address proofs and verification form duly attested by the Bank Manager / Post Master / Gazetted Officer. Only upon the receipt of the required documents, a digital certificate can be issued. For more details please visit the website https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.
- 2.3 The bidders may obtain Class-II or III digital signature certificate from any Certifying Authority or Sub-certifying Authority authorized by the Controller of Certifying Authorities or may obtain information and application format and documents required for the issue of digital certificate from.
- 2.4 The bidder must ensure that he/she comply by the online available important guidelines at the portal https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in for Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) including the e-Token carrying DSCs.
- 2.5 Bid for a particular tender must be submitted online using the digital certificate (Encryption & Signing), which is used to encrypt and sign the data during the stage of bid preparation. In case, during the process of a particular tender, the user loses his digital certificate (due to virus attack, hardware problem, operating system or any other problem) he will not be able to submit the bid online. Hence, the users are advised to keep a backup of the certificate and also keep the copies at safe place under proper security (for its use in case of emergencies).

13

2.6 In case of online tendering, if the digital certificate issued to the authorized user of a firm is used for signing and submitting a bid, it will be considered equivalent to a no-objection certificate /power of attorney / lawful authorization to that User. The firm has to authorize a specific individual through an authorization certificate signed by all partners to use the digital certificate as per Indian Information Technology Act 2000. Unless the certificates are revoked, it will be assumed to represent adequate authority of the user to bid on behalf of the firm in the department tenders as per Information Technology Act 2000. The digital signature of this authorized user will be binding on the firm.

2.7 In case of any change in the authorization, it shall be the responsibility of management / partners of the firm to inform the certifying authority about the change and to obtain the digital signatures of the new person / user on behalf of the firm / company. The procedure for application of a digital certificate however will remain the same for the new user.

2.8 The same procedure holds true for the authorized users in a private/Public limited company. In this case, the authorization certificate will have to be signed by the directors of the company.

3 Pre-requisites for online bidding:

In order to operate on the electronic tender management system, a user's machine is required to be set up. A help file on system setup/Pre-requisite can be obtained from Nextenders (India) Pvt. Ltd. or downloaded from the home page of the website - https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in. The link for downloading required java applet & DC setup are also available on the Home page of the e-tendering Portal.

4 Online Viewing of Detailed Notice Inviting Tenders:

The bidders can view the detailed N.I.T and the time schedule (Key Dates) for all the tenders floated through the single portal eProcurement system on the Home Page at https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in.

5 <u>Download of Tender Documents:</u>

The tender documents can be downloaded free of cost from the eProcurement portal https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in

6 Key Dates:

The bidders are strictly advised to follow dates and times as indicated in the online Notice Inviting Tenders. The date and time shall be binding on all bidders. All online activities are time tracked and the system enforces time locks that ensure that no activity or transaction can take place outside the start and end dates and the time of the stage as defined in the online Notice Inviting Tenders.

7 Online Payment of Tender Document Fee, eService fee, EMD fees & Bid Preparation & Submission (PQQ/ Technical & (Commercial/Price Bid):

i) Online Payment of Tender Document Fee + e-Service fee:

L

The online payment for Tender document fee, eService Fee & EMD can be done using the secure electronic payment gateway. The Payment for Tender Document Fee and eService Fee shall be made by bidders/ Vendors online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the Payment for EMD shall be made online directly through RTGS / NEFT. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between contractors and Debit card / online payment authorization networks.

ii) PREPARATION & SUBMISSION Of online APPLICATIONS/BIDS:
Detailed Tender documents may be downloaded from e-procurement website (https://haryanaeprocurement.gov.in) and tender mandatorily be submitted online.

Scan copy of Documents to be submitted/uploaded for Prequalification or Technical bid under online PQQ/ Technical Envelope: The required documents (refer to DNIT) shall be prepared and scanned in different file formats (in PDF /JPEG/MS WORD format such that file size is not exceed more than 10 MB) and uploaded during the on-line submission of PQQ or Technical Envelope.

FINANCIAL or Price Bid PROPOSAL shall be submitted mandatorily online under Commercial Envelope and original not to be submitted manually)

NOTE:- Bidders participating in online tenders shall check the validity of his/her Digital Signature Certificate before participating in the online Tenders at the portal https://etenders.hry.nic.in. Website at https://etenders.hry.nic.in, and click on the available link 'How to...?' to download the file.

Head

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings. COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

Guideline for Online Payments in e-tendering

Post registration, bidder shall proceed for bidding by using both his digital certificates (one each for encryption and signing). Bidder shall proceed to select the tender he is interested in. On the respective Department's page in the e-tendering portal, the Bidder would have following options to make payment for tender document & EMD:

A. Debit Card

B. Net Banking

C. RTGS/NEFT

Operative Procedures for Bidder Payments

A) Debit Card

The procedure for paying through Debit Card will be as follows.

(i) Bidder selects Debit Card option in e-Procurement portal.

(ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount and the card charges to be paid by bidder. The portal also displays the total amount to be paid by the bidder.

(iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button

(iv) The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Debit Card payment gateway screen.

(v) Bidder enters card credentials and confirms payment

(vi) The gateway verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message, which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.

(vii) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal

- (viii) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal. The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same,
- (ix) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

B) Net Banking

The procedure for paying through Net Banking will be as follows.

(i) Bidder selects Net Banking option in e-Procurement portal.

(ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount to be paid by bidder.

(iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button

(iv) The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Net Banking payment gateway screen displaying list of Banks

(v) Bidder chooses his / her Bank

(vi) The Net Banking gateway redirects Bidder to the Net Banking page of the selected Bank

(vii) Bidder enters his account credentials and confirms payment

(viii) The Bank verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message to the Net Banking gateway which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.

(ix) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal

(x) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal.

The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same. (xi) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

C) RTGS/ NEFT

The bidder shall have the option to make the EMD payment via RTGS/NEFT. Using this module, bidder would be able to pay from their existing Bank account through RTGS/NEFT. This would offer a wide reach for more than 90,000 bank branches and would enable the bidder to make the payment from almost any bank branch across India.

Head

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings. COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

- I. Bidder shall log into the client e-procurement portal using user id and password as per existing process and selects the RTGS/NEFT payment option.
- ii. Upon doing so, the e-procurement portal shall generate a pre-filled challan. The challan will have all the details that is required by the bidder to make RTGS-NEFT payment.
- iii. Each challan shall therefore include the following details that will be pre-populated:
- Beneficiary account no: (unique alphanumeric code for e-tendering)
- Beneficiary IFSC Code:
- Amount:
- Beneficiary bank branch:
- Beneficiary name:
 - iv. The Bidder shall be required to take a print of this challan and make the RTGS/NEFT on the basis of the details printed on the challan.
 - v. The bidder would remit the funds at least T+1 day (Transaction + One day) in advance to the last day and make the payment via RTGS / NEFT to the beneficiary account number as mentioned in the challan.
 - vi. Post making the payment, the bidder would login to the e-Tendering portal and go to the payment page. On clicking the RTGS / NEFT mode of payment, there would be a link for real time validation. On clicking the same, system would do auto validation of the payment made.

Sr no.	Scenario	Do's / Don't's
f gincering AU, Hisa	In the event of making Payment through NEFT/RTGS	Do's • It is the bidder's responsibility to ensure that RTGS/NEFT payments are made to the exact details as mentioned in the challan which are: 1) Beneficiary account no: <client code=""> + <random number=""> 2) Beneficiary IFSC Code: As prescribed by ICICI Bank (this shall remain same across all tenders) 3) Amount: As mentioned on the challan. It is specific for every tender/transaction 4) Beneficiary bank branch: ICICI Bank Ltd, CMS 5) Beneficiary name: As per the challan • For every tender, details in the challan are different and specific to that tender only. Bidder should not make use of a challan for making payment for another tenders' EMD • It is advised that all the bidders make payment via RTGS/NEFT at least one day in advance to the last day of tender submission as certain amount of time is required for settlement and various parites are involved. The payment may not be available for the bidder validation. In such cases bidder may not be able to submit the tender • Bidder has to make only single payment against a challan as per the amount mentioned on the challan. • Bidder must do the payment before tender validity gets expired</random></client>

Head
Deptt. of Basic Engineerings.
COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

Don't's

- Bidder should not enter erroneous details while filling the NEFT/RTGS form at their bank. The following possibilities may arise:
- 1) Incorrect IFSC code mentioned:- Transaction would be rejected and the amount would be refunded back in to the bidders account
- 2) Incorrect Beneficiary account number mentioned(<client code> + <random number>):-
- a) In case, the beneficiary account number mentioned is incorrect the transaction would be rejected and the bid would not be accepted.
- 3) Incorrect Amount mentioned: The amount would be rejected if the amount mentioned in while making the payment is incorrect. Such cases will be captured as unreconciled transactions and will be auto-refunded directly to bidder's account.

In the event of any discrepancy, payment would not be considered and bidder would not be allowed to bid/ participate.

- Bidder is not supposed to use challan generated in one tender for payment against another tender since details in the challan are unique to the tender and bidder combination.
- Bidder must not make multiple or split payments against a particular challan. Any split payment received against the same challan will be refunded back to the bidder.
- Bidder would not be entitled to claim that he is deprived of participating in the tender because his funds are blocked with the division on account of incorrect payment made by the bidder

Head

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings. COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

ANNEXURE-2

Proforma for obtaining Financial Sanction for the Purchase of Non-Recurring Items.

	Proforma for obtaining 1 manual 2	BE, COAE	&T	
. 1	Name of Department/Office.	1093-T8A	gri'A'State, N	1&E
2. 1	No. & Title of the Scheme. Details of Items for which Financial Sanction is applied for:	Quantity	Approx. Co	ost (Rs.)
	Particulars of Items Desktop computers (All in One)	10	95,000/- each)	(appx
4.	 For purchase of Machinery & Equipment Whether above Articles are already available in the Department or not? If no, whether any other arrangement can be made in coordination with other Department to carry on the work? If similar Equipment is already available. Justification for addition purchase In case of replacement or requirement, whether the equipment already in stock is beyond economical repairs? Whether the purchase would involve an additional recurring/installation charges? If so, details thereof and how it is proposed to be met? 	related to the stud technical higher spe	Yes NA NA computation the research pents (UG&I softwares ecifications. NA NA NA	rojects to
5.	vi. Information about the existing Farm Machinery & Equipment and their usage. For change of equipment: i. Details of Equipment/Item recently approved for purchase. ii. Details of Equipment/Items now required to be purchased in place of earlier demand. iii. Complete justification for the purchase of the proposed Equipment.	Preparin	NA NA g reports, dar iments, using	statistica
	Also elucidate how the work is being carried on in the description proposed Equipment?	with the course curriculu subject's practical take up etc.		
6.	February, & March) February, & March) Separation obtained earlier could not be used.	,	NA	
7.	ii. Whether the funds can be got declared as non-lapsable? Reference to the delegation of powers under which Vice-Chancellor's approval is needed.		As per Rul	e
8.	The state of the s	nt of	Yes	
	funds is needed. ii. Certified that the purchase shall be made as per procedure prescribe by the University		Yes	
	 iii. In case of ICAR/Other Agency Scheme Certified that Items proposed to be purchased are as approved by the Funding Agency and as per the terms and conditions laid down for the said Scheme. iv. In case of purchase against Non-lapsable Funds 		NA NA	
	iv. In case of purchase against Non-tapsable Funds Certified that the Items proposed to be purchased are the same as we got approved at the time of getting Funds declared Non-lapsable (case of any variation, detailed justification thereof)	in	111.	

HOD, Basic Engg.

Deptt. of Basic Engineerin COAE&T, CCSHAU, His

Controlling Officer

Dated: 19.02.2022)

Check list to be followed while submitting the cases for approval of purchase of equipment and other items.

a policy is available & a copy of budget allocation in the relevant scheme has	yes (Attached)
	Annexure 2 attached
3. A certificate in noting sheet as per sr. No. 4 (i) & (ii) that the equipment proposed is not available in the department and no arrangement can be made with coordination with other department to carry on the work be also recorded. In case if the same equipment is available then the justification for purchase of same equipment has been given in noting	yes mentioned
4. In case the equipment is more than Rs. 1.5 lac, a copy of proceedings of Equipment Specification Committee as circulated vide memo No. SPO/2021/3541-3641 dated 31.12.2021 has been attached.	NA
5. File Movement chart with sign of all dealing officials/officers has been attached.	yes
 In case, the purchase is proposed other than State Scheme, then a copy of approval of funding agency for purchase of items as proposed by the department in the case has been attached. 	No
7. Proposal submitted with recommendations of Controlling Officer on Noting sheet.	yes
 Flagging, references, extra noting sheet flapper, having flag for VC's approval and linked file, if any has been attached. 	
 Whether, the item is to be purchased through e-tendering/GeM/on quotation basis etchas been proposed 	yes yes
	1

HOD Basic Engg. Q. cum Dean, COAE&T

> Head Deptt. of Basic Engineerings. COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

DEPARTMENT OF BASIC ENGINEERING COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURAL ENGINEERING &TECHNOLOGY CCSHAU, HISAR

The specification as provided are meeting the basic need of the Department/Office without including superfluous and non-essential features, which may result in unwanted expenditures. Also the specifications are generic in nature and do not favour any particular Brand/Manufactures/Co.

Deptt. of Basic Engineerings. COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

DETAILED SPECIFICTIONS

Purchase of Desktop Computers (All in One) for the Auto-CAD Computer Lab, Department of Basic Engg. COAE&T, CCSHAU, Hisar

Technical Specification of Desktop Computers (All in One)

Sr. No.	Parameters	Value/Range/Requirement
1.	Brand Make	HAU approved brands (HP/Dell/Apple)
2.	Processor	Intel Core i7 or better equivalent
3.	Processor Generation	13 th or above
4.	Operating system (OEM/ pre-loaded)	Window 11 home/ Pro or better
5.	Graphic Card	Dedicated integrated or better
6.	Number of Cores per processor	8 or above
7.	CPU speed	4.3GHz or better
8.	RAM	16 GB (DDR4) or above
9.	Internal storage	1TB (SSD) or above
10.	Input Device	Wireless keyboard with Wireless/Bluetooth mouse Addition USB wired Keyboard and USB wired optical mouse
11	LED Monitor (inches)	27" inches or above
12	Monitor resolution (pixel), FHD	1920*1080 or better
13	Wi-Fi (6), Bluetooth (5.1 or above wireless card) and Webcam (FHD) enabled	Yes
14	Number of USB ports	2.0 & 3.0 or better & HDMI
15	Microsoft office Professional plus 2021	With warranty
16	On-site OEM warranty (years)	At least 3 years

de ...

HOD Basic Engg cum Dean COAE&T (Controlling Officer)

Dr. Rajender Kumar (Indenting Officer)



CCSHAU, Hisar

Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar Ph. No.01662-255419

Email: directorspo@gmail.com, spo@hau.ernet.in

PROCUREMENT OF DOCUMENT **BIDDING** STANDARD GENSET FOR COTTON SECTION, DEPARTMENT OF GENETICS AND PLANT BREEDING

PART 1: COMPLETE BIDDING DOCUMENT

NAME OF WORK: - PURCHASE OF GENSET ALONG WITH ACCESSORIES (IF ANY) FOR COTTON SECTION, DEPARTMENT OF GENETICS AND PLANT BREEDING

DNIT Amount: Rs. 10.0 Lac (APPROX)

Head, Cotton Section,

Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding

CCS HAU, HISAR

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page No.
Nam	e of Contents	
		3
Tene	ler Notice	
		4
Part	ticulars	
Dot	ailed Specifications	5
		6-8
DE	TAIL NOTICE INVITING TENDER	0-0
		9-12
Ter	rms and conditions	
	Tondoring System	13-15
Ins	tructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System	
		16-18
Gu	ideline for Online Payments in e-tendering	

Head, Cotton Section,
Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding
CCS HAU, HISAR

Director(Store & Purchase) Ch. Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar (Established by Parliament Act No. 16 of 1970)

TENDER NOTICE

The Bids/tenders are invited from the eligible bidders through online bids in the website:

Sr. No.	The Bids/tenders are invinted in the bids/tenders.hry.nic.in Description of Job Work	Appr. Esti. cost Rs. (Lakh)	EMD Money to be deposited by Bidder (Lakh)	Tender Document Fee & e-Service Fee (Rs.)	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Expiry Date & time of Earnest Money submission	& Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Time of opening T/Fin. bids
1.	Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of Genetics and Plant Breeding	(10 Lac)	50,000	e-Service Fee, Processing fee Rs. 130 1000 -	at 9.00Am	12-volm	17.00 Am	11.001/25 at 11.00/1

(i) Cost of Bid document (to be paid Online) is above mentioned (non refundable) for bid to be deposited through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts.

(ii) The further details and e-tendering schedule visit https://etenders.hry.nic.in & University Website

(iii) E-Service fee, Processing fee Rs. 1180/- required to be filled/provided at the time of online bid preparation stage.

Director (Store & Purchase) CCSHAU, Hisar

Head, Cotton Section.

Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding

Particulars of the material to be purchased

Sr. No.	Items to be purchased Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of the Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section (if any) for Cotton (if
1	Purchase of Genset along With accessories Genetics and Plant Breeding

Head, Cotton Section,
Depti. of Genetics & Plant Breeding
CCS HAU, HISAR

DETAIL SPECIFICATIONS

Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of Genetics and Plant Breeding CCS HAU Hisar.

Sr.	Parameters	Values/Details	
No.	1 D 4 d Congeity	Minimum 50 kVA or more	
1.	Nominal Rated Capacity		
	(kVA)	50 Hz	
2.	Frequency	50 Hz Within +/- 4 % from no load to full load	
3.	Frequency regulation	0.8 lagging	
4.	Power factor	415-440 V (3 phase)	
5.	Voltage		
6.	Output	100 % of the required powered at STI (Standard	
7.	Rated Engine Power (kWm)		
		Auto on / off on power outage / resumption	
8.	Working	Electronic	
9.	Type of governor	Minimum 70 HP or more	
10.	Rated engine output (HP)	High Speed Diesel (HSD)	
11.	Fuel	Liquid / Oil cooled	
12.	Cooling system	Liquid / Olf cooled	
13.	No of cylinder	Minimum 4 Within +/- 1% of rated voltage from no load to full	
	n -letion Grade		
14.	Voltage Regulation	load	
	Control Panel	Automatic Control Panel	
15.		Self-excited and brushless	
16.		11 1 march 11 11 march 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11	
17.	Installation	construction of platform, connection and require electricals and electronics - inclusive in the scope of	
	THE RESERVE OF THE PARTY OF THE	supply	
18	. Warranty on Complete power generator/DG Set	Minimum 24 months (including consumables)	
19		Minimum 2 per year (including consumables)	

Note:

All warranty and support must be serviced directly by the OEM or should be 1. from an Authorized System Integrator Partner who is authorized to support the product quoted. CCS HAU, Hisar requires that there be a Single Point of Contact (SPOC) from OEM/Vendor who is responsible for all issues between CCS HAU, Hisar and the OEM.

Head, Cotton Section. Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breading Coo HAU, HISAR

DETAIL NOTICE INVITING TENDER

e-Tender is invited for purchase of below mentioned items in single stage two cover system i.e. Request for Pre-Qualification/Technical Bid (online Bid under PQQ/ Technical Envelope) and Request for Financial Bid (comprising of price bid Proposal under online available Commercial Envelope):-

Sr. No	Description of work / Items	EMD to be deposited by Bidder	Tender Document Fee & eService Fee (Rs.)	Start Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission	Expiry Date & Time of Bid of EMD Submission	Expiry Date & Time of Bid Preparation & Submission
1.	Purchase of Genset along with accessories (if any) for Cotton Section, Department of Genetics and Plant Breeding		e-Service Fee, Processing fee Rs. 1180	15/10/25 at 9.00AM	4/4/25 cplo	TIPLS TIPLS

Under this process, the Pre-qualification/ Technical online bid Application as well as online Price Bid shall be invited at single stage under two covers i.e. PQQ/Technical & Commercial Envelope. Eligibility and qualification of the Applicant will be first examined based on the details submitted online under first cover (PQQ or Technical) with respect to eligibility and qualification criteria prescribed in this Tender document. The Price Bid under the second cover shall be opened for only those Applicants whose PQQ/ Technical Applications are responsive to eligibility and qualifications requirements as per Tender document.

- 1. The payment for Tender Document Fee and e-Service Fee shall be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the payment for EMD can be made online directly through RTGS/NEFT available at the Single e-Procurement portal of GoH (Govt. of Haryana) and also mentioned under the Tender Document.
- 2. Intending bidders will be mandatorily required to online sign-up (create user account) on the website https://etenders.hry.nic.in to be eligible to participate in the e-Tender. He/She will be required to make online payment towards EMD fee in due course of time. The intended bidder fails to pay EMD fee under the stipulated time frame shall not be allow to submit his / her bids for the respective event / Tenders.

Mead, Cotton Section,
Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding
CCS HAU, HISAR

The interested bidders must remit the funds at least T+1 working day (Transaction day + One working Day) in advance i.e. on or before _______and make payment via 3. RTGS /NEFT to the beneficiary account number specified under the online generated challan. The intended bidder / Agency thereafter will be able to successfully verify their payment online, and submit their bids on or before the expiry date & time of the respective events/Tenders at https://etenders.hry.nic.in.

The interested bidders shall have to pay mandatorily e-Service fee, processing fee (under document fee - Non refundable) of Rs.1180/- (Rupee One Thousand Only) online by using the service of secure electronic gateway. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between bidders & online payment authorization networks.

The Payment for document fee/ e-Service fee can be made by eligible bidders online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking.

Head Cotton Section.

Deptt. of Genetics & Plan Bearing CCS HAU, HISARR

The Bidders can submit their tender documents (Online) as per the dates mentioned in the key dates:-

Key Dates

	- 4 Ctagg	Bidder's Stage	Start date and	Expiry date and
Sr.	Department Stage	Didder 5 Stage	time	time
No.	univ se made Tuque Pill.	Tender Document	15/10/25	HILL 25
1	estant of source of the control of t	Download and Bid Preparation/Submission	15/10/25 axt 9,00 AM	17.00 Pm
2	Technical Bid Opening	6	11/25 at	10mm
3	Financial Bid Opening	10	1125 01	thas my

Important Note:

- 1) The Applicants/bidders have to complete 'Application / Bid Preparation & Submission' stage on scheduled time as mentioned above. If any Applicant / bidder failed to complete his / her aforesaid stage in the stipulated online time schedule for this stage, his / her Application/bid status will be considered as 'Applications / bids not submitted'.
- 2) Applicant/Bidder must confirm & check his/her Application/bid status after completion of his/her all activities for e-bidding.
- 3) Applicant/Bidder can rework on his/her bids even after completion of 'Application/Bid Preparation & submission stage' (Application/Bidder Stage), subject to the condition that the rework must take place during the stipulated time frame of the Applicant/Bidder Stage.
- 4) In the first instance, the online payment details of tender document fee + e-Service and EMD & PQQ/Technical Envelope shall be opened. Henceforth financial bid quoted against each of the item by the shortlisted bidder/ Agency wherever required shall be opened online in the presence of such bidders/ Agency who either themselves or through their representatives choose to be present. The bidder can submit online their bids as per the dates mentioned in the schedule/Key Dates above.

The bids shall be submitted online in two separate envelopes:

Envelope 1: Technical Bid

The bidders shall upload the required eligibility & technical documents online in the Technical Bid.

Envelope 2: Commercial Bid

The bidders shall quote the prices in price bid format under Commercial Bid.

Head, Cotton Section, Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding CCS HAU, HISAR

Terms & conditions

- 1. The quotations received after due date/or time will be summarily rejected.
- 2. The security/earnest money equivalent to <u>five per cent</u> of the cost of material i.e. an amount of 5% of the total cost of the offered material rounded off to nearest Rs.10/- in the name of Director (Stores & Purchases), CCS HAU, Hisar
- 3. The material shall be supplied by the supplier within the time limit specified in the supply order. The delivery period can be extended by the Central Purchase Committee/or Store Purchase Officer only in exceptional cases on written request of the supplier explaining reasons/circumstances due to which the delivery period could not be adhered to. In case the material is not supplied within the delivery period, the supplier shall be liable to pay us compensation amount equivalent to one percent each day or such amount as the CPC/ Store Purchase Officer may decide that the quantity remains incomplete including installation, provided that entire amount of compensation shall not exceed 10% of the total amount of the cost of the material supplied. An appeal against these orders shall, however, lie with the Vice-Chancellor, CCS HAU, Hisar whose decision shall be final.
- 4. In case the supplier/contractor fails to execute the supply order/contract on the rates, terms & conditions as contained in the supply order within the stipulated period, the security/earnest money shall be forfeited besides any other action as may be considered necessary by the CPC
- 5. The rates should be quoted on price list less discount, FOR University Campus or offices situated at outstations as the case may be. The rates quoted Ex-Godown may be rejected. All charges payable by the University such as Sales Tax, Packing & Forwarding and other levies like Excise duty, Custom Duty, Octroi, etc. should be mentioned in the quotation/tender. The charges not mentioned in the quotation/tender shall not be paid by the University. The University does not issue Form 'C' or 'D'.
- 6. The supplies should be offered from ready stock. All supplies will have to be executed within 15 days of the issue of supply order failing which the order is likely to be withdrawn.
- 7. The validity period of the quotation/tender and Guarantee/Warranty period of the material, if any, should be mentioned specifically. The offer must be valid for a period of atleast three months from the date of opening of quotation/tender.
- 8. The University/its Offices at Hisar and outstations do not make payment in advance or against documents through Bank. However, as a matter of general policy we try to make the payment within 30 days of the delivery subject to proper installation, wherever applicable and satisfaction of the Inspection Committee.
- The quantity can be increased/decreased by the University.
- 10. The current price list duly authenticated by the manufacturer with date, signature and seal along with literature/pamphlets may also be supplied along with the offer.
- 11. If you or your principals are on rate contract with DGS&D, DS&D, Haryana, Controller of Stores, this may be mentioned specifically in your offer and the same duly attested may also be attached.
- 12. The University is situated outside the municipal limits and as such no octroi is payable by us if the material is sent by rail/full truck load. In case the material is received through goods transport company by road, the transport companies charged delivery

bul

Head, Cotton Section, Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding CCS HAU, HISAR charges, labour charges and octroi charges. It may be mentioned specifically as to whether the material will be sent by rail or by road through goods transport company.

- 13. The make and complete specifications of the material should be clearly mentioned and catalogue if any be sent.(make/specification will be given by the HAU).
- 14. The acceptance of the material is subject to approval of our Inspection Committee/Technical Committee or Experts.
- 15. The acceptance of the quotation/tender will rest with the CPC which does not bind himself to accept the lowest quotation and reserves the right to reject any or all items of quotation/tender without assigning any reason therefore. The CPC reserves the right to accept quotation/tender in part i.e. any item or any quantity and to reject it for the rest.
- 16. It is our policy to make all purchases from the manufacturers or though their authorized dealers. If you are manufacturer/authorized dealer, proof thereof may kindly be given alongwith the quotation/tender failing which the same is likely to be rejected without assigning any reason. A copy of the letter from the manufacturers may kindly be attached being authorized dealer/stockist/distributor or agent etc.
- 17. The University is registered with the Department of Science and Industrial Research, Ministry of Science and Technology, New Delhi in terms of Govt. Notification No. Notification No.10/97-Central Excise dated 1 March, 1997 and Notification No.51/96-Custom dated 23 July, 1996 vide Registration No. TU/V/RG-CDE (74)/2015 dated 5.11.2015 upto 31.08.2020. Thus the University is exempted from payment of Custom duty and Excise duty. The consignee will issue necessary certificate duly countersigned by the Registrar, CCS HAU, Hisar.
- 18. It may be certified that you have not been debarred/black listed for any reason by DGS&D, DS&D Haryana or any State Govt./University/PSU etc. If so particulars of the same be furnished. Concealing of facts will not only lead to cancellation of the supply order but may also warrant legal action.
- 19. For any enquiry, the undersigned can be contacted at Phone No.01662-284317 & or 01662-255419 on working days (Monday to Saturday except 2nd and 4th Saturday) during office hours (9.00 A.M. to 5.00 P.M. during August to April and 7.00 A.M. to 2.00 P. M. during May to July).
- 20 The family members of the university employees are not allowed to send their quotations/tenders. Such quotations/tenders, if received, will outrightly be rejected.
- 21. The disputes, if any, shall be subject to jurisdiction of Hisar Courts. Any other jurisdiction mentioned in the quotations or invoices of the manufacturers/dealers etc. shall be invalid and shall have no legal sanctity.

Head, Cotton Section,

Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding

CCS HAU, HISAR

Terms and conditions for the material to be imported

- Country of origin should be mentioned.
- 2. Goods supplied should conform to the standards mentioned in the technical specifications or as latest standards issued by the concerned institution.
- 3. **Performance security:** The responsive bidder shall be required to deposit Performance security equivalent to **five per cent** of the cost of material ordered valid for guarantee/warrantee period plus 75 days.
- 4. The material supplied shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage Incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery of material. The insurance shall be in an amount equal to 110 percent of CIF or CIP value of goods.
- 5. **Warranty/Guarantee**: the material be quoted with Warranty/Guarantee period of 12 months after the date of delivery and acceptance at final destination or 18 months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading whichever is earlier.
- 6. **Payment**: On shipment 90% of the cost of material shall be paid through Letter of Credit established in a Bank of its country and upon submission of the documents as specified below. Letter of credit shall be established in a bank of its country and the standard conditions as per Reserve Bank of India Policy shall be applicable.
- 7. **Balance Payment:** Balance 10 percent payment shall be paid within 30 days of receipt of claim supported by the acceptance certificate issued by the Purchaser's representative.

Payment of local currency portion including Agency commission, if any, including AMC shall be made in Indian currency within 30 days of presentation of claim supported by a Certificate from the purchaser declaring that the goods have been delivered and all other contract services have been performed.

- 8. Conversion Rates: The conversion rates of foreign currency shall be taken into consideration as applicable on the date of opening of the tenders.
- 9. Bid Security: Bid security should be valid for 45 days beyond the validity of the bids
- 10. Validity: The tender should be valid at least 45 days from the date of opening of tenders.
- 11. Clarifications on tenders: During evaluation of the tenders, the purchaser may, at its discretion, ask the bidder for clarification of bids. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in prices or substance of the tender will be sought, offered or permitted.

12. Purchaser's right to accept/or reject any or all the tenders: The purchaser reserves the right to accept/or reject any or all the bids and to annul the bidding process and reject all

Head, Cotton Section, Depti. of Genetics & Plant Breeding CCS HAU, HISAR the bids at any time prior of placing the supply order without assigning any reasons therefore without any obligations to inform the affected bidders.

Taxes & Duties: It will be the responsibility of the supplier for the payment of all 13.

taxes and duties to their respective Govt.

Custom Duty: Chaudhary Charan Singh Haryana Agricultural University, Hisar is exempted from payment of Custom Duty as per notification issued by the Govt. of India. Hence no custom duty shall be paid except to the extent payable. However necessary documents, certificate in this regard shall be supplied by the Purchaser well in time only on receipt of information /documents regarding shipment of material.

Liquidated damages: The applicable rate of liquidated damages is 0.5% per week or part thereof and a maximum deduction/recovery is 10% of the contract price. This will be applicable when the material is not supplied during delivery period mentioned in the supply

order and/or not installed within the stipulated period.

Right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract: When the required material is not supplied by the supplier within the delivery period as per contract/supply order and the liquid damages cross the limit of 10% the purchaser reserves the right to cancel the execution of supply order/contract and reserves the right to recover the Liquid damages out of the EMD/or Performance security besides other action as deemed proper.

Delivery Documents Within 24 hours of shipment, the supplier shall notify The purchaser and the Insurance Company by cable or telex or Fax the full of the shipment including contract number, Description of Goods, quantity, the vessel, the bill of landing number and date, port of loading, date of shipment, port of discharge etc. The supplier shall mail the following documents to the Purchaser, with a copy to the Insurance Company:

i) 4 copies of Supplier's Invoice showing Goods description, quantity, unit price and total

ii) Original and 4 copies of the negotiable, clean, on band bill of landing marked freight prepaid and 4 copies of non-negotiable bill of landing.

iii) 4 copies of packing list identifying contents of each package.

iv) Insurance Certificate.

v) Manufacturer's/Supplier's Certificate.

vi) Inspection Certificate issued by the nominated Inspection Agency and the Supplier's Factory Inspection Report

vii) Certificate of Origin.

viii) Excise Gate Pass (octroi receipts wherever applicable) duly sealed indicating payment made; and

ix) Any of the documents evidencing payments of Statutory Taxes.

The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser at least one week before arrival of Goods at the port or place of arrival and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

Head, Cotton Section,

Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding

CCS HAU, HISAR

Instructions to bidder on Electronic Tendering System

These conditions will over-rule the conditions stated in the tender documents, wherever relevant and applicable.

Registration of bidders on e-Procurement Portal:-

All the bidders intending to participate in the tenders process online are required to get registered on the centralized e - Procurement Portal i.e. https://etenders.hry.nic.in Please visit the website for more details.

Obtaining a Digital Certificate: 2.

- The Bids submitted online should be encrypted and signed electronically with 2.1 a Digital Certificate to establish the identity of the bidder bidding online. These Digital Certificates are issued by an Approved Certifying Authority, by the Controller of Certifying Authorities, Government of India.
- A Digital Certificate is issued upon receipt of mandatory identity (i.e. 2.2 Applicant's PAN Card) and Address proofs and verification form duly attested by the Bank Manager / Post Master / Gazetted Officer. Only upon the receipt of the required documents, a digital certificate can be issued. For more details please visit the website https://etenders.hry.nic.in
- The bidders may obtain Class-II or III digital signature certificate from any 2.3 Certifying Authority or Sub-certifying Authority authorized by the Controller of Certifying Authorities or may obtain information and application format and documents required for the issue of digital certificate from.
- The bidder must ensure that he/she comply by the online available important 2.4 guidelines at the portal https://etenders.hry.nic.in in for Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) including the e-Token carrying DSCs.
- Bid for a particular tender must be submitted online using the digital certificate (Encryption & Signing), which is used to encrypt and sign the data during the stage of bid preparation. In case, during the process of a particular tender, the user loses his digital certificate (due to virus attack, hardware problem, operating system or any other problem) he will not be able to submit the bid online. Hence, the users are advised to keep a backup of the certificate and also keep the copies at safe place under proper security (for its use in case of emergencies).
- 2.6 In case of online tendering, if the digital certificate issued to the authorized user of a firm is used for signing and submitting a bid, it will be considered equivalent to a no-objection certificate /power of attorney / lawful authorization to that User. The firm has to

Head, Cotton ant Breeding authorize a specific individual through an authorization certificate signed by all partners to use the digital certificate as per Indian Information Technology Act 2000. Unless the certificates are revoked, it will be assumed to represent adequate authority of the user to bid on behalf of the firm in the department tenders as per Information Technology Act 2000. The digital signature of this authorized user will be binding on the firm.

- In case of any change in the authorization, it shall be the responsibility of management / partners of the firm to inform the certifying authority about the change and to obtain the digital signatures of the new person / user on behalf of the firm / company. The procedure for application of a digital certificate however will remain the same for the new user.
- The same procedure holds true for the authorized users in a private/Public limited company. In this case, the authorization certificate will have to be signed by the 2.8 directors of the company.

Pre-requisites for online bidding:

In order to operate on the electronic tender management system, a user's machine is required to be set up. A help file on system setup/Pre-requisite can be obtained from Nextenders (India) Pvt. Ltd. or downloaded from the home page of the website https://etenders.hry.nic.in. The link for downloading required java applet & DC setup are also available on the Home page of the e-tendering Portal.

Online Viewing of Detailed Notice Inviting Tenders:

The bidders can view the detailed N.I.T and the time schedule (Key Dates) for all the tenders floated through the single portal eProcurement system on the Home Page at https://etenders.hry.nic.in.

Download of Tender Documents:

The tender documents can be downloaded free of cost from the eProcurement portal https://etenders.hry.nic.in.

The bidders are strictly advised to follow dates and times as indicated in the online **Key Dates:** Notice Inviting Tenders. The date and time shall be binding on all bidders. All online activities are time tracked and the system enforces time locks that ensure that no activity or transaction can take place outside the start and end dates and the time of the stage as defined in the online Notice Inviting Tenders.

7 Online Payment of Tender Document Fee, eService fee, EMD fees & Bid Preparation Commercial/Price Bid): & Submission (PQQ/ Technical &

i) Online Payment of Tender Document Fee + e-Service fee:

The online payment for Tender document fee, eService Fee & EMD can be done using the secure electronic payment gateway. The Payment for Tender Document Fee and eService Fee shall be made by bidders/ Vendors online directly through Debit Cards & Internet Banking Accounts and the Payment for EMD shall be made online directly through RTGS / NEFT. The secure electronic payments gateway is an online interface between contractors and Debit card / online payment authorization networks.

Hend College Section Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breedings CCS HAU, HISAR

ii) PREPARATION & SUBMISSION Of online APPLICATIONS/BIDS:

website from e-procurement downloaded be may documents Tender Detailed (https://etenders.hry.nic.in) and tender mandatorily be submitted online.

Scan copy of Documents to be submitted/uploaded for Prequalification or Technical bid under online PQQ/ Technical Envelope: The required documents (refer to DNIT) shall be prepared and scanned in different file formats (in PDF /JPEG/MS WORD format such that file size is not exceed more than 10 MB) and uploaded during the on-line submission of PQQ or Technical Envelope.

FINANCIAL or Price Bid PROPOSAL shall be submitted mandatorily online under Commercial Envelope and original not to be submitted manually)

NOTE:- Bidders participating in online tenders shall check the validity of his/her Digital Signature Certificate before participating in the online Tenders at the portal https://etenders.hry.nic.in. For help manual please refer to the 'Home Page' of the e-Procurement website at https://etenders.hry.nic.in, and click on the available link 'How to...?' to download the file.

> Head, Cotton Section, Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding CCS HAU, HISAR

Guideline for Online Payments in e-tendering

Post registration, bidder shall proceed for bidding by using both his digital certificates (one each for encryption and signing). Bidder shall proceed to select the tender he is interested in. On the respective Department's page in the e-tendering portal, the Bidder would have following options to make payment for tender document & EMD:

A. Debit Card

B. Net Banking

C. RTGS/NEFT

Operative Procedures for Bidder Payments

A) Debit Card

The procedure for paying through Debit Card will be as follows.

(i) Bidder selects Debit Card option in e-Procurement portal.

(ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount and the card charges to be paid by bidder. The portal also displays the total amount to be paid by the bidder.

(iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button

(iv)The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Debit Card payment gateway screen.

(v) Bidder enters card credentials and confirms payment

(vi) The gateway verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message, which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.

(vii) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal

(viii) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal. The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same,

(ix) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

B) Net Banking

The procedure for paying through Net Banking will be as follows.

(i) Bidder selects Net Banking option in e-Procurement portal.

(ii) The e-Procurement portal displays the amount to be paid by bidder.

(iii) Bidder clicks on "Continue" button

(iv) The e-Procurement portal takes the bidder to Net Banking payment gateway screen displaying list of Banks

(v) Bidder chooses his / her Bank

(vi) The Net Banking gateway redirects Bidder to the Net Banking page of the selected Bank

(vii) Bidder enters his account credentials and confirms payment

(viii) The Bank verifies the credentials and confirms with "successful" or "failure" message to the Net Banking gateway which is confirmed back to e-Procurement portal.

(ix) The page is automatically routed back to e-Procurement portal

(x) The status of the payment is displayed as "successful" in e-Procurement portal.

The e-Procurement portal also generates a receipt for all successful transactions. The bidder can take a print out of the same. (xi) The e-Procurement portal allows Bidder to process another payment attempt in case payments are not successful for previous attempt.

C) RTGS/ NEFT

The bidder shall have the option to make the EMD payment via RTGS/ NEFT. Using this module, bidder would be able to pay from their existing Bank account through RTGS/NEFT. This would offer a wide reach for more than 90,000 bank branches and would enable the bidder to make the payment from almost any bank branch across India.

Mend, Cotton Section,

Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding

CCS HAU, HISAR

I. Bidder shall log into the client e-procurement portal using user id and password as per existing process and selects the RTGS/NEFT payment option.

ii. Upon doing so, the e-procurement portal shall generate a pre-filled challan. The challan will have all the details that is required by the bidder to make RTGS-NEFT payment.

iii. Each challan shall therefore include the following details that will be pre-populated:

- Beneficiary account no: (unique alphanumeric code for e-tendering)
- Beneficiary IFSC Code:
- Amount:
- Beneficiary bank branch:
- Beneficiary name:

iv. The Bidder shall be required to take a print of this challan and make the RTGS/NEFT on the basis of the details printed on the challan.

v. The bidder would remit the funds at least T+1 day (Transaction + One day) in advance to the last day and make the payment via RTGS / NEFT to the beneficiary account number as mentioned in the challan.

vi. Post making the payment, the bidder would login to the e-Tendering portal and go to the payment page. On clicking the RTGS / NEFT mode of payment, there would be a link for real time validation. On clicking the same, system would do auto validation of the payment made.

Sr no.	Scenario	Do's / Don't's
1	In the event of making Payment through NEFT/RTGS	• It is the bidder's responsibility to ensure that RTGS/NEFT payments are made to the exact details as mentioned in the challan which are: 1) Beneficiary account no: <client code=""> + <random number=""> 2) Beneficiary IFSC Code: As prescribed by ICICI Bank (this shall remain same across all tenders) 3) Amount: As mentioned on the challan. It is specific for every tender/transaction 4) Beneficiary bank branch: ICICI Bank Ltd, CMS 5) Beneficiary name: As per the challan • For every tender, details in the challan are different and specific to that tender only. Bidder should not make use of a challan for making payment for another tenders' EMD • It is advised that all the bidders make payment via RTGS/NEFT at least one day in advance to the last day of tender submission as certain amount of time is required for settlement and various parites are involved. The payment may not be available for the bidder validation. In such cases bidder may not be able to submit the tender • Bidder has to make only single payment against a challan as per the amount mentioned on the challan. • Bidder must do the payment before tender validity gets expired</random></client>

Head, Cotton Section,
Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding
CCS HAU, HISAR

Don't's

- · Bidder should not enter erroneous details while filling the NEFT/RTGS form at their bank. The following possibilities may
- Incorrect IFSC code mentioned:- Transaction would be 1) rejected and the amount would be refunded back in to the bidders
- Incorrect Beneficiary account number mentioned(<client 2) number>):-<random code>
- In case, the beneficiary account number mentioned is a) incorrect the transaction would be rejected and the bid would not
- 3) Incorrect Amount mentioned: The amount would be rejected if the amount mentioned in while making the payment is Such cases will be captured as unreconciled transactions and will be auto-refunded directly to bidder's account.

In the event of any discrepancy, payment would not be considered and bidder would not be allowed to bid/ participate.

- · Bidder is not supposed to use challan generated in one tender for payment against another tender since details in the challan unique to the tender and bidder combination. are
- · Bidder must not make multiple or split payments against a particular challan. Any split payment received against the same refunded back to be will challan
- · Bidder would not be entitled to claim that he is deprived of participating in the tender because his funds are blocked with the division on account of incorrect payment made by the bidder

Head, Cotton Section, Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding CCS HAU, HISAR

COTTON SECTION, DEPARTMENT OF GENETICS AND PLANT BREEDING, CCS HAU, HISAR

The specification of the instrument "Genset along with accessories" are meeting the basic need of the department/section/office without including superfluous and non-essential features which may result in unwanted expenditures. Also the specifications are generic in nature and do not favour any particular Brand/Manufacturer/Company etc.

Head, Cotton Section

Head, Cotton Section,

Deptt. of Genetics & Plant Breeding

CCS HAU, HISAR